Hillsdale Public Library

Local History Room

~Finding Aid for Archive Boxes~

Table of Contents

Archive Boxes

Tall Boxes

Tall Box 1 – Train & Station.	Page 3
Tall Box 2 – Advertisements.	Page 6
Tall Box 3 – Hillsdale Schools	Page 7
Tall Box 4 – Hillsdale Library	Page 11
Tall Box 5 – Police & Fire Department.	Page 21
Tall Box 6 – People & Buildings	
Tall Box 7 – Documents & Text.	Page 32
Tall Box 8 – Hillsdale Schools	Page 38
Tall Box 9 – Hillsdale Library	Page 40
Tall Box 10 – Documents & Text.	Page 48
Tall Box 11 – Hillsdale Library	Page 57
Tall Box 12 – Documents & Text.	
Tall Box 13 – Hillsdale Library	Page 60
Small Boxes	
Small Box 1	Page 60
Small Box 2.	Page 70
Small Box 3	Page 70
Keepsake Box	
Keepsake Item Box 1	Page 71

Box 1 - Train Box

Folder 1

- Photo, 4" x 6", View of train station from tracks looking south, in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original.
 N.D.
- 2) Photo, 5 ¼" x 7 ½", Photo of Hillsdale Train Station, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of Hillsdale Train Station, colored copy.. June 1982.

Folder 2

- 1) Photo, 3" x 5", Hillsdale Train Station, green. N.D.
- 2) Photo, 3" x 5", Hillsdale Train Station, blue. N.D.
- 3) Photo, 3" x 5", Hillsdale Train Station, blue. N.D.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Train Station, side view, red and tan. N.D.
- 5) Photo, 3" x 5", Hillsdale Train Station, blue. N.D.
- 6)

Folder 3

- 1) Photo, 8 ½" x 11", Photo of the Hillsdale Train Station, black and white scan. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 8 ½" x 11", Photo of the Hillsdale Manor Station, black and white scan. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of Hillsdale Train Station, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 4) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of Hillsdale Train Station and Depot with old automobiles, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 5) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of Hillsdale Train Station with old automobiles, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 6) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of Hillsdale Manor Station, black and white reproduction. N. D.

Folder 4

- 1) Print, 8" x 10 ½", Hillsdale Depot and Post Office, colored. N.D.
- 2) Print, 8" x 10 ½", Hillsdale Depot and Post Office, colored copy. N.D.
- 3) Print, 8" x 10 ½", Hillsdale Depot and Post Office, black and white copy. N.D.
- 4) Print, 8" x 10", Picture of the Depot Hillsdale Manor, colored print. ND.

Folder 5

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Railroad tracks and water tower, black and white original. 1936.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Railroad tracks and water tower, black and white reproduction. 1936.
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", Railroad tracks and water tower, black and white photocopy, with notes. 1936.
- 4) Photo, 8" x 10", Railroad tracks and water tower, black and white photocopy, with notes. 1936.

- 1) Ephemera, 2 ½" x 4", Drawing of Memorial Park in Hillsdale, NJ. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 3 ½" x 5", Picture of the Hillsdale Train Station, black and white original. 1978.
- 3) Photo, 3 ½" x 5", Picture of the Hillsdale Train Station, black and white original. 1978.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of the Hillsdale Train Station, colored original. 1998.

- 1) Photo, 3 ½" x 5 ½", Postcard of "Hillsdale Manor station" in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 6 ½" x 9", Photo of Hillsdale Manor station" in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 6 ½" x 9", Photo of Hillsdale Manor station" in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white reproduction. N. D.

Folder 8

- 1) Photo, 6 ½" x 9", Photo of Hillsdale train station, black and white reproduction with subtext. 1869.
- 2) Photo, 6 ½" x 9", Photo of Hillsdale train station, black and white reproduction. 1869.
- 3) Photo, 6 ½" x 9", Photo of Hillsdale train station, black and white photocopy. 1869.
- 4) Photo, 6 ½" x 9", Photo of Hillsdale train station, black and white photocopy. 1869.
- 5) Photo, 6 ½" x 9", Photo of Hillsdale train station, black and white reproduction. 1869.

Folder 9

- 1) Photo, 6 ½" x 9", Photo of Hillsdale trains station, freight house, and outhouse, black and white reproduction with subtext. 1869.
- 2) Photo, 2 ¼" x 4 ¼", Photo of the Hillsdale Train Station and Depot. Black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 2 ¼" x 4 ¼", Photo of the Hillsdale Water Towers. Black and white photocopy. 1950 (?)
- 4) Photo, 2 ¼" x 4 ¼", Photo of the Hillsdale Train Station and Depot. Black and white photocopy. N. D.

Folder 10

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of Hillsdale Train station, black and white reproduction. 1909.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of Hillsdale Train station, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of Hillsdale Train station with train cars, horse and buggies, and people, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 4) Photo, 7 ¼" x 8 ¼", Photo of Hillsdale Train Station, black and white photocopy. N. D.

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of the Hillsdale train station, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of the Hillsdale train station, black and white reproduction. N. D.

3) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of the Hillsdale train station, black and white photocopy. N. D.

Folder 12

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of the Hillsdale train station, colored reproduction. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of the Hillsdale train station, colored photocopy. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of the Hillsdale train station, colored reproduction. N. D.
- 4) Ephemera, 4" x 10 ½", Coupon from the New Jersey and New York Railroad for a reduced fair ticket from Hillsdale to Park Ridge, number 5186, colored scan. 1912.
- 5) Ephemera, 4" x 10 ½", Coupon from the New Jersey and New York Railroad for a reduced fair ticket from Hillsdale to Park Ridge, number 5186, colored scan. 1912.

Folder 13

- Ephemera, 8" x 10" Drawing of Hillsdale train station from 1870, black and white reproduction.
 N. D.
- 2) Ephemera, 8" x 10" Drawing of Hillsdale train station from 1870, black and white print. N. D.
- 3) Ephemera, 8" x 10" Drawing of Hillsdale train station from 1870, black and white print. N. D.
- 4) Ephemera, 8" x 10" Drawing of Hillsdale train station from 1870, black and white print. N. D.

Folder 14

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of Hillsdale Train Station covered in light snow, black and white original. 1978.
- Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of Hillsdale Train Station covered in light snow, black and white original.
 1978.

Folder 15

- 1) Photo, 7 ½" x 9", Photo of train, sepia photocopy. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 7 ½" x 9", Photo of train, sepia reproduction. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 7 ½" x 9", Photo of train, sepia reproduction. N. D.

Folder 16

- 1) Photo, 3 ¾" x 5 ½", Photo of Hillsdale Manor station from newspaper clipping with text. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 5 ½" x 5 ½", Photo of Hillsdale Depot from newspaper clipping with text. On back is partial photo of Firemen's Hall and town's people from 1917. N. D.
- 3) Ephemera, 5 ¾" x 7 ½", Christmas card of Hillsdale Train station. N. D.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Copy of Christmas card of Hillsdale Train station. N. D.
- 5) Ephemera, 7" x 7 ½", Clipping from the *Hillsdale Newsletter*, with a photo and write-up about the Hillsdale railroad station. May and June 1988.

Folder 17

1) 8 ½" x 11", Multiple pages. New Jersey Transit Railroad Station Survey. 1980-83.

Box 2 - Advertisements

Folder 1

- 1) Advertisement, 2 ½" x 4 ¼", Advertisement for Thursday night entertainment at The Jail. ND.
- 2) Advertisement, 8 ½" x 11", The Saddle Ranch home model brochure, with community description by Tendy & Allen Inc. Community Builders. N.D.
- 3) Advertisement, 3 ¾" x 8 ½", Fundraising brochure for the Hillsdale House Senior Low-Income Housing. 1986 (?).
- 4) Advertisement, 3 ¾" x 8 ½", Fundraising brochure for the Hillsdale House Senior Low-Income Housing. 1986 (?).
- 5) Advertisement, 8 1/" x 11", Advertisement magazine for Homes in North Jersey. 1979.

Folder 2

- 1) Advertisement, 7" x 5", Koenig's Hofbrau advertisement reading "Casa Hofbrau cocktail drinks, snack trays and hors d'oeurves". N.D.
- 2) Advertisement, 3 ½" x 8 ½", Menu for Quiznos Subs, colored original. 2008.
- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Play bill ad for *On the 5 .15*, which includes the train schedule for the Pascack/ Spring Valley train line, black and white photocopy. ND.

Folder 3

- 1) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Pascack Valley Regional High School Parents Athletic Association Newsletter, with local business advertisements. Fall, 1957.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 11", Photocopy of Pascack Valley Regional High School Parents Athletic Association Newsletter, with local business advertisements, colored photocopy. Fall, 1957.
- 3) Advertisement, 8 ½" x 11", Flier and Entry form for the Pascack Valley Hospital Challenge Run. 1980.

Folder 4

- 1) Advertisement, 8 ½" x 14", Memorial Day Parade and Ceremony roster, with essay/speech contest winner announcement. May 29, 1995.
- 2) Ephemera, 6" x 11", Political mail advertisement / informant on Republican candidates for Hillsdale local government. 2007.
- 3) Ephemera, 6" x 11", Political mail advertisement / informant on Republican candidates for Hillsdale local government. 2007.

- 1) Calendar, 9" x 14", Mr. Jiggs: Worlds smartest chimp, advertisement and calendar. 1973.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Printout of article on Mr. Jiggs in Hillsdale, NJ.
- 3) Calendar, 9 ½" x 12", The Hillsdale National Bank Calendar, brown. 1947

4) Calendar, 8 ½" x 11", Pascack Valley History Calendar published by the Pascack Valley Rotary Club. 2003.

Folder 6

- 1) Ephemera, 3" x 3 ½", sticker from Demarest Farm in Hillsdale, NJ. N. D.
- 2) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Wilkes Delicatessen and Catering Menu. ND.
- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Flyer for Hillsdale Halloween Celebration. 1983.

Box 3 - Hillsdale Schools

Folder 1

- 1) Photo, 5" x 7", 1905 graduating class in Hillsdale, L- R front row; Roy Blauvelt, Kitty Storms, Wm. W. Buata (7th and 8th grade teacher and Principal at Hillsdale 4 room school), Elsa Varrath, and Harold Herbert. L R back row; Ben Klass, Charley Riley, Chester Simon, and Wm. Vauder Clute.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", School photo from the Hillsdale 4 room school, black and white reproduction. ND
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", School photo from the Hillsdale 4 room school, black and white reproduction with information on the school and people who attended it written on back. 1873.
- 4) Photo, 3 ½" x 5", School photo from the Hillsdale 4 room school, black and white reproduction. ND

Folder 2

1) Photo, 3" x 4", Graduating class of 1904 in Hillsdale, NJ, L- R standing; Paul Ackerman, ?, Clarence Bennett, Fred Demarest, Lillian Vorrath, and Roy Herbert. Seated; Georgiana Storms and Marion Demarest, sepia original. 1904.

Folder 3

- 1) Photo, 5" x 7 ½", "Hillsdale Public School", black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Graduation picture. 1954.

Folder 4

1) Photo, 7 ½" x 7 ¾", Hillsdale Public School, black and white reproduction. N. D.

Folder 5

1) Photo, 7" x 11", "School Auditorium" in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white reproduction. N. D.

Folder 6

1) Photo, 7" x 11", "Public School" in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white reproduction. N. D.

- 1) Photo, 7 ¼" x 9 ¼", Hillsdale Public School Diploma for George White, colored reproduction. 1943.
- 2) Photo, 7 ¼" x 9 ¼", Hillsdale Public School Diploma for George White, colored photocopy. 1943.
- 3) Photo, 7 ¼" x 9 ¼", Hillsdale Public School Diploma for George White, black and white photocopy. 1943.

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Class photo from George G. White School, with student's names written on back of photo, black and white original. 1953.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Class photo from George G. White School, with student's names written on back of photo, black and white original. 1953.

Folder 9

1) Photo, 8" x 10", Class photo from George G. White School, with student's names written on back of photo, black and white original. 1955.

Folder 10

1) Photo, 8 ½" x 11", Class photo from George G. White School, with student's names written on back of photo, black and white photocopy. 1955.

Folder 11

1) Photo, 8" x 10", Class photo from George G. White School, with student's names written on back of photo, black and white original. 1956.

Folder 12

1) Photo, 8" x 10", Class photo from George G. White School, with student's names written on back of photo, black and white original. 1957.

Folder 13

- 1) Photo, 5" x 7", Photo of class at Hillsdale 4 room school, with names written on back, black and white original. 1898.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of class at Hillsdale 4 room school, black and white reproduction. 1898.

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 2M, black and white original, N. D.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 2E, black and white original, N. D.
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 2G, black and white original, N. D.
- 4) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 3B, black and white original, N. D.
- 5) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 3K, black and white original, N. D.
- 6) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 3C, black and white original, N. D.

- 7) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 1K, black and white original, N. D.
- 8) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 1M, black and white original, N. D.
- 9) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 2F, black and white original, N. D.
- 10) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 3K, black and white original, N. D.

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 2H, black and white original, N. D.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 4P, black and white original, N. D.
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class KB, black and white original, N. D.
- 4) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 4M, black and white original, N. D.
- 5) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class K6, black and white original, N. D.
- 6) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class K3, black and white original, N. D.
- 7) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 5C, black and white original, N. D.
- 8) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 1B, black and white original, 1958 (?).
- 9) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 6H, black and white original, N. D.
- 10) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class K1, black and white original, N. D.

Folder 16

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 2H, black and white original, N. D.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class K2, black and white original, N. D.
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 5H, black and white original, 1958 (?).
- 4) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 3KG, black and white original, N. D.
- 5) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 5L, black and white original, N. D.
- 6) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 5H, black and white original, N. D.
- 7) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 1B, black and white original, N. D.
- 8) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 1B, black and white original, N. D.
- 9) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 2K, black and white original, N. D.
- 10) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 2E, black and white original, 1958 (?).

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 4H, black and white original, 1958
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 3KN, black and white original, 1958
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 5T, black and white original, N. D.
- 4) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 3K, black and white original, N. D.
- 5) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 3D, black and white original, N. D.
- 6) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 4M, black and white original, N. D.
- 7) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 3W, black and white original, 1958
- 8) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 6B, black and white original, N. D.

- 9) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 2T, black and white original, N. D.
- 10) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 4P, black and white original, N. D.

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 6W, black and white original, N. D.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 4K, black and white original, 1958 (?).
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 5T, black and white original, N. D.
- 4) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 2H, black and white original, 1950 (?).
- 5) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 3M, black and white original, N. D.
- 6) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 2KN, black and white original, 1958 (?).
- 7) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 4P, black and white original, N. D.
- 8) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 6T, black and white original, N. D.
- 9) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 1W, black and white original, 1958 (?).
- 10) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 6Z, black and white original, N. D.

Folder 19

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 3k, black and white original, 1958 (?).
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class KE, black and white original, N. D.
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class KH, black and white original, N. D.
- 4) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 2E, black and white original, N. D.
- 5) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 2T, black and white original, N. D.
- 6) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 5H, black and white original, N. D.
- 7) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 2H, black and white original, N. D.
- 8) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 1N, black and white original, N. D.
- 9) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 5H, black and white original, N. D.
- 10) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 5W, black and white original, 1951 (?).

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class KF, black and white original, N. D.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 5F, black and white original, N. D.
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 3F, black and white original, N. D.
- 4) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 3W, black and white original, N. D.
- 5) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 6H, black and white original, N. D.
- 6) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 1Y, black and white original, N. D.
- 7) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 1W, black and white original, N. D.

- 8) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 6B, black and white original, N. D.
- 9) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 4G, black and white original, N. D.
- 10) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 4M, black and white original, N. D.

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 3M, black and white original, N. D.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 6Z, black and white original, N. D.
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 3B, black and white original, N. D.
- 4) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 4H, black and white original, N. D.
- 5) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 2E, black and white original, N. D.
- 6) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo from George G. White School of class 5L, black and white original, N. D.

Box 4 - Hillsdale Library

- 1) Advertisement, 5 ¼" x 8 ½", "To the Patrons of the Hillsdale Free Public Library", why communities should vote in favor of the public library, complete with library statistics. N.D.
- 2) Obituary, 6 ½" x 8 ½", Dr. H. M. Partridge, founder of the Hillsdale Library etc., Newspaper Unknown. September 20, 1945.
- 3) Ephemeral, 4" x 6", Letter to library director from Mary Ellen, Dr. Partridge's daughter. May, 2010.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of newspaper article on the donation of children's table to the Hillsdale Library from Dr. David Goldberg in memory of Dr. Fox. Hillsdale Herald, February 5, 1937.
- 5) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Program for play entitled *Guns in the Morning*, a dramatic look at the struggle in North Ireland, sponsored by Friends of the Library, performed at the Paramus High School. 1979.
- 6) Ephemera, 3 ½" x 4", news article on *Guns in the Morning* play, from Community Life. August 7, 1979.
- 7) Ephemera, 4" x 6", news article on *Guns in the Morning* play, from the Local Review, August 2, 1979.
- 8) Ephemera, 6" x 9", Informational pamphlet on the relocation of the Hillsdale Library entitled *The Proposed Future Home of the Hillsdale Free Public Library*, at the Vorrath Home. ND.
- 9) Ephemera, 6" x 9", Informational pamphlet on the relocation of the Hillsdale Library entitled *The Proposed Future Home of the Hillsdale Free Public Library*, at the Vorrath Home. ND.
- 10) Ephemera, 6" x 9", Informational pamphlet on the relocation of the Hillsdale Library entitled *The Proposed Future Home of the Hillsdale Free Public Library*, at the Vorrath Home. ND.
- 11) Ephemera, 6" x 9", Informational pamphlet on the relocation of the Hillsdale Library entitled *The Proposed Future Home of the Hillsdale Free Public Library*, at the Vorrath Home. ND.

- 12) Ephemera, 6" x 9", Informational pamphlet on the relocation of the Hillsdale Library entitled *The Proposed Future Home of the Hillsdale Free Public Library*, at the Vorrath Home. ND.
- 13) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", flyer from the Hillsdale Public Library appealing for donations to expand the library. ND.
- 14) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Program for the dedication for the Upper Saddle River Public Library. April 25, 1971.
- 15) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Colored drawing of the Hillsdale Public Library on linen paper, printed original by M. Barley. 1999.

1) Manuscript, 9" x 11 ½", Library Survey for the Hillsdale Public Library. 1969.

Folder 3

- 1) Ephemera, 2 ½" x 4", Advertisement for the voting initiative to support the Free Public Library of Hillsdale. 1936.
- 2) Ephemera, 2 ½" x 4", Advertisement explaining facts and statistics of the Free Public Library of Hillsdale in support of the voting initiative in support of the Hillsdale Library. 1936.
- 3) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Survey for the patrons of the Hillsdale Free Public Library. 1938
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter from Stanley Lans Jr. to Edward Leddy. September 20, 1956.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Statistics relative to the Hillsdale Library including; circulation, new members, total members, and fines collected, for the years 1949 1954. October 6, 1954.
- 6) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Hillsdale Library Position Paper Presented to the Borough of Hillsdale Council. October 11, 1994.

- 1) Ephemera, 6 ¾" x 8 ½", Hillsdale Library Sun Logo Template. ND.
- 2) Ephemera, 9" x 11", Hillsdale Library Logo Sun Templates. ND.
- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper Article on \$306,000 Wing Construction, from The Record. ND.
- 4) Ephemera, 11 ½" x 16 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library, from the North Bergen Review. October 20, 1984.
- 5) Ephemera, 2" x 4 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 6) Ephemera, 3 ½" x 11 ½", Obituary for Sara Van der Clute, Founder of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 7) Ephemera, 11" x 16", Newspaper Article on 50TH Anniversary of the Hillsdale Library, from Pascack Valley Community Life. January 29, 2986.
- 8) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 5 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Books with Meals Program. ND.
- 9) Ephemera, 4" x 5", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 10) Ephemera, 4" x 5", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 11) Ephemera, 5" x 8", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library, *Hillsdale G.O.P. Denies it Opposes Library Site*. ND.
- 12) Ephemera, 5" x 9", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 13) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 11 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library

- 14) Ephemera, 4 ½" x 5", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 15) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 16) Ephemera, 2" x 4", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 17) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 9 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 18) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. December 17, 1953.
- 19) Ephemera, 6 ½" x 11 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. January 20, 1955.
- 20) Ephemera, 5" x 12", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Regarding Conversion of Vorrath Property into a Public Library, from the Hillsdale Herald. ND.
- 21) Ephemera, 2" x 4", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library, *Hillsdale to See its New Library Building Saturday*. ND.
- 22) Ephemera, 2" x 6", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 23) Ephemera, 5 $\frac{1}{2}$ " x 15", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Regarding the Vorrath Property. ND.
- 24) Ephemera, 7 $\frac{1}{2}$ " x 10", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Regarding the Vorrath Property. May 11, 1955.
- 25) Ephemera, 2" x 4", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. 1965.

- 1) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 8 Articles. 1936.
- 2) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article and 1 Letter to Patrons of the Hillsdale Library. 1936.
- 3) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 4 Articles. 1936.
- 4) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 2 Articles and 1 Program Announcement. 1936.
- 5) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 5 Articles. 1936-1937.
- 6) Ephemera, 7" x 10", 4 pages, Pages from *Journal of Adult Education*, which include a segment about a course offered in Hillsdale by Elsie Hubachek. October 1938.
- 7) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 4 Articles. March 1939.
- 8) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 4 Articles. February 1939.
- 9) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 4 Articles. 1940.
- 10) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 3 Articles. 1940.
- 11) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 3 Articles. 1940.

- 12) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 4 Articles. 1937.
- 13) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 4 Articles. 1936.
- 14) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 6 Articles. 1938.
- 15) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 6 Articles. 1937.
- 16) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article1. October 1936.
- 17) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 5 Articles. 1937.
- 18) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 2 Articles. 1936.
- 19) Ephemera, 4" x 4 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 20) Ephemera, 2" x 6 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 21) Ephemera 4 ½" x 9 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 22) Ephemera, 6" x 8 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.

- 1) Ephemera, 5" x 6", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 2) Ephemera, 4 ½" x 11", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. January 1, 1940.
- 3) Ephemera, Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library and Miss. Hubachek. ND.
- 4) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 11 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library and Vorrath Property. 1955.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 3 pages, Historic Background Letter on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 6) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 5 Articles. February 1936.
- 7) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 5 pages, Pages from *Journal of Adult Education*, which include a segment about a course offered in Hillsdale by Elsie Hubachek. October 1938.
- 8) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Report on the Hillsdale Library. 1955.
- 9) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Informative including hours for the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 10) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 2 Pages, Photocopy of Mailer Postcard to Encourage Community Support for Local Vote for Hillsdale Library. 1936.
- 11) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper Article for Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 12) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. January 17, 1946.
- 13) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 14) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. 1954.
- 15) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Letter from Mary Thomson to Mrs. Newman. December 22, 1938.
- 16) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Letter from Mary Thomson to Mrs. Newman. January 16, 1939.
- 17) Ephemera, 6" x 7 ½", Letter from Sarah Jerry to Trustees of Hillsdale Library. June 21, 1972.

- 18) Ephemera, 5" x 7 ½", Cover Page of *My Grandpa's Farm* autographed by Mary Wolfe Thompson and Stamped by the Hillsdale Free Public Library. 1929
- 19) Ephemera, 5" x 7 ½", Cover Page of *Moccasins on the Trail* autographed by Mary Wolfe Thompson and Stamped by the Hillsdale Free Public Library. 1937.
- 20) Ephemera, 5" x 7 ½", Cover Page of *The Circle of the Braves* autographed by Mary Wolfe Thompson and Stamped by the Hillsdale Free Public Library. 1931.
- 21) Ephemera, 5" x 7 ½", Cover Page of *Tales of a Rambler* autographed by John Ellberg and Marion E. Wicks and Stamped by the Hillsdale Free Public Library. ND.
- 22) Ephemera, 5" x 7 ½", Cover Page of *Cherry Farm* autographed by Mary Wolfe Thompson and Stamped by the Hillsdale Free Public Library. 1932

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Special Events and the Library: Book Discussion Group Announces Reading List Meeting Dates. ND.
- 2) Ephemera, 2" x 2 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 3) Ephemera, 3 ½" x 1 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Trip. ND.
- 4) Ephemera, 3 ½" x 5", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Trip. ND.
- 5) Ephemera, 4" x 5", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Trip. ND.
- 6) Ephemera, 2" x 3 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Trip. ND.
- 7) Ephemera, 2" x 3 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Trip. ND.
- 8) Ephemera, 2" x 3 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Trip. ND.
- 9) Ephemera, 5" x 6", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Trip. ND.
- 10) Ephemera, 5" x 6 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Trip. ND.
- 11) Ephemera, 6 ½" x 7 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Trip. September 1984.
- 12) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 4 Articles. 1982.
- 13) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. 1970s.
- 14) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 5 Articles. 1980.
- 15) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. 1981.
- 16) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 5 Articles. 1981.
- 17) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 2 Articles. 1973.
- 18) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. 1970s.
- 19) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library Grant, 1 Article. 1972.

- 20) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 3 Articles. 1971.
- 21) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 2 Articles. 1971.
- 22) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 2 Articles. 1972.
- 23) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 2 Articles. 1973.
- 24) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 2 Articles. 1970.
- 25) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 2 Articles. ND.
- 26) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library Expands Hours, 1 Article. ND.
- 27) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. ND.
- 28) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 2 Articles. 1970.
- 29) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 2 Articles. 1970.
- 30) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 2 Articles. 1978.
- 31) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 2 Articles. 1978.
- 32) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. October 14, 1977.
- 33) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. October 14, 1979.
- 34) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 2 Articles. October 14, 1979.
- 35) Ephemera, 11" x 13", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. December 11, 1996.

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Miscellaneous Program. ND.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Miscellaneous Program. ND.
- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Miscellaneous Program. ND.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Hillsborough Library Hours Change Announcement. June 15, 1978.
- 5) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Hillsdale Public Library Dedication Program. June 25, 1972.
- 6) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter from Borough Hall to Hillsdale Public Library Trustee Mrs. Ward. January 3, 1973.
- 7) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter from Kathryn Bondi to Miss Levy. January 22, 1973.

- 8) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter from Borough Hall to Hillsdale Public Library Trustee Mr. Crane. January 3, 1973.
- 9) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Fall Events Informative for the Hillsdale Public Library. ND.
- 10) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Borough of Hillsdale 1971 Local Municipal Budget including Library Budget. February 18. 1971.
- 11) Ephemera, 9" x 12", Our Christmas Trees were Decorated by Girl Scout Troop 319 and 381. Troop 286 made the Wreaths. ND.
- 12) Ephemera 8 ½" x 11", Letter to Trustee Dorothy Ward from Architect John Mader. April 24, 1974.
- 13) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter to Harold Paul from Architect John Mader. April 19, 1974.
- 14) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter to John Mader from Harold Paul. April 23, 1974.
- 15) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter to Harold Paul form John Mader. April 29, 1974.
- 16) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter to Harold Paul from John Mader. May 1, 1974.
- 17) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper Article on Donations given to Hillsdale Library in Memory of Joan D'Alessandro. March 21, 1974.
- 18) Ephemera, 7" x 13", Newspaper Article on Renovations for 509 W. Hillsdale Ave. 1950s.
- 19) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 14", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. 1950s.
- 20) Ephemera, 3" x 13 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. October 24, 1956.
- 21) Ephemera, 3" x 13 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. October 24, 1956.
- 22) Ephemera, 3" x 8 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. October 4, 1956.
- 23) Ephemera, 2 ½" x 8", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. 1956.
- 24) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. ND.
- 25) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. Includes 1 Photograph. January 22, 1976.
- 26) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 4 Articles. 1975.
- 27) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. April 29, 1970.
- 28) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. 1965.
- 29) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. 1970.
- 30) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library Budget, 1 Article. March 9, 1966.
- 31) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library Trustees Reorganization, 1 Article. February 3, 1966.
- 32) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. July 8, 1965.
- 33) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. 1976.

- 34) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. May 19, 1966.
- 35) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. August 4, 1966.
- 36) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. July 1967.
- 37) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. ND.
- 38) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. 1965.
- 39) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. August 4, 1966.
- 40) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. September 9, 1965.
- 41) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. October 26, 1967
- 42) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. ND.
- 43) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. ND.
- 44) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. April 17, 1963.
- 45) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. 1965,

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. May 17, 1963.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. 1964.
- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. ND.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. August 10, 1961.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. 1968.
- 6) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library Expansion, 1 Article. December 8, 1968.
- 7) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. 1965.

- 8) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. August 4, 1964.
- 9) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. ND.
- 10) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. 1965.
- 11) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library's David Goldberg, 1 Article. February 1966.
- 12) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library Expansion Referndum, 1 Article. 1970.
- 13) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library Contracts Awarded, 1 Article. September 10, 1970.
- 14) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library Construction, 1 Article. October 19, 1970.
- 15) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library Bids on Expansion, 1 Article. July 9, 1970.
- 16) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library New Look, 1 Article. ND.
- 17) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. March 1964.
- 18) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library Bids on Expansion, 1 Article. July 9, 1970.
- 19) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 2 Articles. 1970.
- 20) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library *Trustees Aid Library Expansion*, 1 Article. March 26, 1970.
- 21) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library Bids, 1 Article. September 3, 1970.
- 22) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article. October 14, 1971.
- 23) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of Newspaper Articles Regarding the Hillsdale Library, 1 Article, Along with Press Release Information from Hillsdale Library. March 9, 1966.
- 24) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 4 Pages, History of Hillsdale Free Public Library Informative. January 1973.
- 25) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Hillsdale Library Flyer Appealing for Donations. ND.
- 26) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Hillsdale Library Flyer Appealing for Donations. ND.
- 27) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Hillsdale Library Flyer Appealing for Donations. ND.
- 28) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Hillsdale Library Flyer Appealing for Donations. ND.
- 29) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Mailer Flyer for Introduction of new Director, Mrs. Betty Melone. ND.
- 30) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Mailer Flyer for Introduction of new Director, Mrs. Betty Melone. ND.
- 31) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Mailer Flyer for Introduction of new Director, Mrs. Betty Melone. ND.
- 32) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Flyer for Halloween Celebration Sponsored by the Hillsdale Library. 1972.

- 33) Ephemera, 8 $\frac{1}{2}$ " x 11", Flyer for Haunted House Presented by the Hillsdale Players for the Hillsdale Library Fund. ND.
- 34) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Flyer for Hillsdale Library Notes and Services. 1989.
- 35) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Flyer for Hillsdale Library Notes and Services. 1990.
- 36) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Flyer for Hillsdale Library Notes and Services. 1990.
- 37) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Flyer for Hillsdale Library Notes and Services. 1990.
- 38) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Flyer for Hillsdale Library Notes and Services. 1990.
- 39) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 5 ½", Newspaper Photos with Caption, *Inspection of New Library Inspires Literacy Talk*. ND.
- 40) Ephemera, 6" x 9", Informant on Hillsdale and other Libraries in Pascack Valley.

- 1) Photo, 5" x 7", Photograph of Barbara Siegel and Others, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 2) Photo, 5" x 7", Photograph of Betty Melone, Mr. Acheson and Other, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 3) Photo, 5" x 7", Photograph of Mr. Acheson and Other, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 4) Photo, 5" x 7", Photograph of Mr. Acheson and Other, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 5) Photo, 5" x 7", Photograph of Mr. Acheson and Other, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 6) Photo, 5" x 7", Photograph of Mr. Acheson and Other, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 7) Photo, 5" x 7", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 8) Photo, 5" x 7", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 9) Photo, 5" x 7", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 10) Photo, 5" x 7", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 11) Photo, 5" x 7", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 12) Photo, 5" x 7", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 13) Photo, 5" x 7", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 14) Photo, 5" x 7", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 15) Photo, 5" x 7", Photograph of Cake at Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 16) Photo, 5" x 7", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 17) Photo, 5" x 7", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 18) Photo, 5" x 7", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 19) Photo, 5" x 7", Photograph of Mt. Acheson at Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. 1978.
- 20) Photo, 5" x 8", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.
- 21) Photo, 5" x 8", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.
- 22) Photo, 5" x 8", Photograph of Cake at Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.

Folder 11

1) Photo, 8" x 10", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.

- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.
- 4) Photo, 8" x 10", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.
- 5) Photo, 8" x 10", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.
- 6) Photo, 8" x 10", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.
- 7) Photo, 8" x 10", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.
- 8) Photo, 8" x 10", Photograph of Dedication Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.
- 9) Photo, 8" x 10", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.
- 10) Photo, 8" x 10", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.
- 11) Photo, 8" x 10", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.
- 12) Photo, 8" x 10", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.
- 13) Photo, 8" x 10", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.
- 14) Photo, 8 ½" x 11", Miscellaneous Photographs on 1 Sheet. ND
- 15) Photo, 8" x 10", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.
- 16) Photo, 8" x 10", Miscellaneous Photograph of Hillsdale Library, Black and White Original. ND.

Box 5 - Police and Fire

Folder 1

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Picture of Hillsdale Fire Department in action, black and white reproduction. 1915.
- 2) Photo, 3 ½" x 4 ½", Picture of Newspaper article in Local Review section in 1972 of first police car (1922) in Hillsdale. N.D.
- 3) Photo, 6 ½" x 9 ½", Hillsdale Fire Department, black and white reproduction. 1915.
- 4) Photo, 8" x 10", Hillsdale Fire Department, black and white reproduction. 1915.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 7", Several Photos on one page of the Hillsdale Fire Department and Gardinier's Livery which supplied the fire department with horses, black and white publication. ND.
- 6) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Informative with photograph on the Hillsdale Fire Department members and building.
- 7) Photo, 7" x 5 ½", Picture of Hillsdale Firemen, black and white reproduction for news informative. 1916.
- 8) Photo, 6" x 9", Picture of Hillsdale Firehouse, black and white photocopy. 1915.

Folder 2

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Page 7 & 8 from publication "Relics", which informs the reader about services of volunteer firemen in Pascack Valley, including: Theater. Page 8 is an itinerary for a play, "Henry's wedding", performed in Hillsdale in 1933. N.D.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of Hillsdale Fire Association Carnival. July 1916.

1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter to volunteer firemen in Hillsdale and the surrounding area to enter various contests, representing their department. July 25, 1919.

Folder 4

1) Ephemera, 8 ½" X 11", Letter to firemen regarding *Old Home Week, Victory Celebration and Carnival*. July 25, 1919.

Folder 5

- 1) Photo 8" x 10", Municipal Garage, Police Headquarters, and Magistrates, picture by Geo. Scott, black and white original. March 1, 1952.
- 2) Photo 8" x 10", Municipal Garage, Police Headquarters, and Magistrates, picture by Geo. Scott, black and white copy. March 1, 1952.
- 3) Photo 8" x 10", Municipal Garage, Police Headquarters, and Magistrates, picture by Geo. Scott, black and white copy. March 1, 1952.
- 4) Photo 8" x 10", Municipal Garage, Police Headquarters, and Magistrates, picture by Geo. Scott, black and white reproduction. March 1, 1952.

Folder 6

1) Photo, 8" x 10", "C. E. McCleary Leads a Parade in 1913, followed by T. I. Haubner's Fife and Drum Corps and Fire Department" in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white reproduction. 1913

Folder 7

1) Photo, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Fire Department Firefighter of the Year monument, black and white photocopy. N. D.

Folder 8

1) Ephemera, 4" x 6", photocopy of lease document for "Hillsdale Fire Association, Inc., to Township of Hillsdale, Bergen County, NJ. May 5, 1915.

Folder 9

1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of Hillsdale Police car, black and white photocopy. N. D.

Folder 10

1) Photo, 5 ½" x 8", Photo of Hillsdale Borough Hall / Firehouse, black and white photocopy. N.D.

Folder 11

1) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of list of names of charter members of Hillsdale from 1954, colored original. N. D.

- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of horse and buggy race related to Hillsdale Fire Department, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of the cover of the Official Program of the Carnival, Tournament, Parade of the Hillsdale Fire Association, colored original. July 8, 1916.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of a pennant from Hillsdale Carnival, colored original. July 1-8, 1916.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of the Hillsdale Fire Department, colored original. Circa 2000.

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of metal for "New Jersey State Exempt Firemen's Association 36th Annual Convention, Hillsdale NJ, June 21, 1922, colored original. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of advertisement for Hillsdale Fire Department's Bazar and Block Dance on Friday and Saturday night of September 1st and 2nd in 1944, colored original. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of Hillsdale fire fighters in uniform in 1915 with names written on back, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of Lease from 1915 for the Hillsdale Fire Department, colored original. N. D.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of Hillsdale Fire Department membership certificate from the New Jersey and New York Volunteer Firemen's Association, colored original. N. D.

Folder 13

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of old Hillsdale Fire House, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of memorial plaque for Henry J. Werner, colored original. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of Hillsdale Borough Hall / Firehouse, black and white reproduction. July 4, 1929.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of Hillsdale fire fighters and truck in front of Hotel Bergen in Ramsey, NJ, black and white reproduction. 1915.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of Hillsdale Fire Department plaque for Fire Fighter of the Year, colored original. N. D.

Folder 14

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of the Hillsdale Fire Department, black and white reprint. 1958.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of the Hillsdale Fire Department, black and white copy. 1929.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of the Hillsdale Fire Department Volunteer Firemen's Association Membership Certificate. 1914.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of a picture of the Hillsdale Fire Department members and fire truck. ND.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of a ticket from the Hillsdale Fire Department Benefit. ND.
- 6) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of a picture of the Hillsdale Chemical Fire Truck.
- 7) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of a Hillsdale Firemen's Ambulance Service member card. 1956.
- 8) Photo, 7 ¼" x 9", Picture of the Hillsdale Fire Department, black and white original. 1920s.

- 1) Book, 6" x 9", Booklet for Hillsdale Fire Association Fair. 1902.
- 2) Book, 6" x 9", Booklet for Fiftieth Anniversary of the Hillsdale Fire Department. 1952.

1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Internet printout for a list of important dates regarding the history of the Hillsdale Fire Department. N. D.

Folder 17

- 1) Photo, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of a photo of the Hillsdale Fire Fighters, black and white copy. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of a photo of the Hillsdale Fire Fighters, black and white copy. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of the Hillsdale Fire Fighters, black and white original. N. D.

Folder 18

1) Book, 8 ½" x 11", Book of the 75th Anniversary of the New Jersey and New York Volunteer Firemen's Association in Hillsdale NJ. June 3 - 4, 1988.

Folder 19

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Hillsdale Police Annual Report. 2006.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Hillsdale Police Annual Report. 2007.

Folder 20

1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Hillsdale Police Annual Report. 2004.

Folder 21 from gray history box*

- 1) Photo, 8 ½" x 11", Photo of three fire trucks, black and white original. 1955.
- 2) Ephemera, 14 ½" x 11 ½", Newspaper article, *Hillsdale honors nine individuals for outstanding services*, including Detective Seargent Michael Niego, Sergeant William Stallone, Chris Donaldson, Brian McKeever, Sean Smith, and Tom Smith, Dennis Wheeler, Lori Formoso, Laurie Wheeler, and George Jepson, from the Local News section. March 14, 2001.
- 3) Ephemera, 10" x 7", Newspaper article, *Hillsdale officers are true life-savers*, honoring Sergeant Paul Harder and Officer Robert Francaviglia for the saving the life of a Hillsdale resident from a heart attack, from the Pascack Press. Wednesday April 5, 2000.
- 4) Ephemera, 6" x 2 ½", Newspaper article, *Hillsdale police chief is honored*, honoring Chief of Police Francis Mikulski for outstanding leadership in Bergen County, in Pascack Valley Community Life. July 5, 2000.
- 5) Ephemera, 6" x 5 ¼", Newspaper short with photo, *Taking the plunge*, reporting on the *Hillsdale Police Plunge Team* who are participants in the *Polar Bear Plunge* as part of a fund raiser for the New Jersey Special Olympics. ND.

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article, *Fatally Injured by Police Car*, on pedestrian Charles Saul being struck by patrol car while crossing road. December 30, 1937.
- 2) Ephemera, 6" x 10", Newspaper article, *Police Officers in the Schools: Town Contemplates Full-time Officer*, on police and the Hillsdale Schools. June 14, 2000.

Box 6 - Homes, people, and places

Folder 1

- 1) Photo, 6 ½" x 10 ½", Hillsdale National Bank, black and white reproduction. N.D.
- 2) Photo, 6 ½" x 10 ½", Hillsdale National Bank, black and white copy. N.D.
- 3) Photo, 6 $\frac{1}{2}$ " x 10 $\frac{1}{2}$ ", Hillsdale National Bank, black and white reproduction. N.D.

Folder 2

- 1) Photo, 6" x 9 ½", Hillsdale Post Office and General Store, black and white reproduction. N.D.
- 2) Photo, 6" x 8", Family and horse buggy in front of house, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 5" x 7", Family and horse buggy in front of house, two black and white photocopies on one sheet. N. D.
- 4) Photo, 6 ½" x 10", Photo of view of Broadway looking north from Washington Ave (Hemme's Corner). N D.
- 5) Photo, 5" x 6 ½", Picture of Hemme's Corner, black and white original. 1900.
- 6) Photo, 5" x 8", Image of the Hillsdale Post Office, colored reproduction from postcard. ND
- 7) Photo, 2" x 3 ½", Image of the Hillsdale Depot, colored reproduction from postcard. ND.
- 8) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Drawing of the Leddy building, also known as the Hillsdale Post Office. 1997.

Folder 3

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", "Hillsdale House", black and white reproduction. N.D.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of demolition of Hillsdale Town Hall and Fire House, black and white original. February 18, 1974

Folder 4

- 1) Photo, 7" x 9 ½", man in front of house, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 5" x 7", People in front of house, black and white copy. ND
- 3) Photo, 5" x 7", People in front of house, black and white photocopy. ND

Folder 5

1) Photo, 7 ½" x 9 ½", Farm field, train car, and house, black and white photocopy. N. D.

- 2) Photo, 6 ¼" x 9", Photo of G. Demarest Fruit Farm stand, black and white copy. October 1973.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", 2 pictures, Photo of Riley building on Main St. in early 1900s, and Post Office in 1915, black and white photocopy.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", 2 pictures, Photo of train station, and photo of Hillsdale House, black and white photocopy. ND.
- 5) Photo, 5 ½" x 9 ½", Picture of Hillsdale's First Post Office building with Postmaster John W. Kinmonth. ND.

- 1) Photocopy, 8 ½" x 11", Photo of Henry Hering and T. C. Demarest in road. N.D.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of the Demarest family with red tractor. ND.

Folder 7

- 1) Photo, 8 ½" x 10 ½", "Broadway looking north" in front of train station, black and white reproduction. N.D.
- 2) Photo, 6 ½" x 10", Broadway looking north showing Memorial Park, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 6 ½" x 10", Monument Square, with Police officer near police booth, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 4) Photo, 6" x 7 ½", Broadway Ave. and Hillsdale Ave. looking east showing police booth, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 5) Photo, 6 ½" x 10", Photo of section of park and sundial in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white reproduction. N. D.

Folder 8

- 1) Photo, 5 ½" x 7 ½", "Hillsdale Ave. Bridge", black and white reproduction. 1898.
- 2) Photo, 5 ½" x 7 ½", "Hillsdale Ave. Bridge", black and white photocopy. 1898.
- 3) Photo, 3 ¾" x 5 ½", 2 Pictures, Pictures of the Hillsdale Ave Bridge over the Pascack Brook, colored copy. ND.

Folder 9

- 1) Photo 5 ½" x 7 ½", Colemier Lake, near Manor Station, black and white reproduction. 1898.
- 2) Photo 5 ½" x 7 ½", Colemier Lake, near Manor Station, black and white photocopy. 1898.

Folder 10

1) Print, 6" x 10", Yate's Pond in Hillsdale", color reproduction.

Folder 11

1) Photo, 6" x 9 ¾", "Main Business Block in Hillsdale", published by S. Friedel in Hillsdale N.J., black and white reproduction. N.D.

- 2) Photo, 7 ¼" x 10 ½", Photo of Freddies Barber Shop with three barbers posing at 88 Broadway in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 6 ¾" x 10 ½", Photo of Hillsdale School of Music, black and white photocopy, N. D.

- 1) Photo, 7" x 10 ¼", Grazing field, Werheiser's Hotel, black and white reproduction. Early 1900's.
- 2) Photocopy, 4" x 6", of Folder 26 item # 1.

Folder 13

- 1) Photo, 7" x 10 ½", Albert Rawson, Bill Pullis, and Alpheus Rawson, dressed in cowboy outfit, black and white reproduction. N.D.
- 2) Photo, 7" x 10 ½", Albert Rawson, Bill Pullis, and Alpheus Rawson, dressed in cowboy outfit, black and white reproduction. N.D.

Folder 14

1) Photo 7 ¾" x 10", Miss Spring Valley Luxury Motorcoach (Studebaker), black and white reproduction. N.D.

Folder 15

1) Photo 9" x 10 ½", Hillsdale House, with people, Sepia original. 1873.

Folder 16

1) Photo set, 6" x 8 ¼", "Picturesque Hillsdale", illustration brochure of Hillsdale. 1899.

Folder 17

- 1) Photo, 5 ½" x 7 ½", Hillsdale Bridge by M.L., black and white copy. August 16, 1906.
- 2) Photo, 6" x 10", Hillsdale Bridge, by M.L., black and white copy. August 16, 1906.
- 3) Photo, 5 ½" x 3 ½", Hillsdale Bridge, by M. L., black and white print. August 16, 1906.

Folder 18

- 1) Photo, 6 ¾" x 10 ½", postcard of "Overbrook Country Club" in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 6 ¾" x 10 ½", postcard of "Overbrook Country Club" in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 6 ¾" x 10 ½", postcard of "Overbrook Country Club" in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.

Folder 19

1) Photocopy, 5 ½" x 7", postcard of "The Famous Koenig's Hofbrau" in Hillsdale, NJ, color. N. D.

- 1) Photocopy, 6 ¾" x 9", photo of old house where King's and Walgreens currently reside in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white. N. D.
- 2) Photocopy, 6 ¼" x 8 ½", photo of old house where King's and Walgreens currently reside in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 3) Photocopy, 6 ¼" x 8 ½", photo of old house where King's and Walgreens currently reside in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.

Folder 21

- 1) Photo, 7" x 10 ¾", "Holy Trinity Church" in Hillsdale, NJ, sepia reproduction. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 7" x 11", Postcard of "Holy Trinity Church" in Hillsdale, NJ, colored reproduction. N. D.

Folder 22

- 1) Photo, 5 ¼" x 7 ½", "Episcopal Church in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 5 ¼" x 7 ½", "Episcopal Church in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 6 ½" x 10", "Episcopal Church" in Hillsdale, NJ, colored reproduction. N. D.
- 4) Photo, 3 ½" x 5 ½", Episcopal Church in Hillsdale, NJ, colored reproduction. N. D.

Folder 23

- 1) Photo, 5" x 7", Picture of Alice Fedden, Captain of the Hillsdale Girl Scouts, black and white print. ND.
- 2) Photo, 5" x 7", Picture of the Fedden home, black and white print. ND.
- 3) Photo, 2 ½" x 4", Picture of the Fedden home, black and white original. ND.
- 4) Ephemera, 2" x 3 ½", Alice Fedden's Girl Scout membership card. June 19, 1929.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter to David Franz, which accompanied the photographs, girl scout membership, and medal which belonged the Alice Fedden.

Folder 24

Folder 25

- 1) Photo, 7" x 10 ¾", Postcard of "St. Johns R. C. Church" in Hillsdale, NJ, colored reproduction. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 7" x 10 ½", "St. John's Catholic Church" in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white reproduction. N. D.

- 1) Photo, 7 ½" x 7 ½", Miscellaneous picture, black and white original. ND.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Miscellaneous picture, black and white original. ND.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of 330 Broadway, of Realtor and Rental Office building made of Cobblestone and Boulder. May 1982.

- 4) Photo, 5" x 7", Photo of the demolition squad, black and white original. 1942.
- 5) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of the demolition squad, black and white copy. 1942.

- 1) Photo, 7" x 11", "Methodist Church" in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 7" x 11", "Methodist Church" in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 4 ½" x 7", "Methodist Church of Hillsdale", black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 4) Photo, 4 ½" x 7", "Methodist Church of Hillsdale", black and white reproduction. N. D.

Folder 28

1) Photo, 7" x 10 ½", "M. E. Church and Parsonage" in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white reproduction. November, 14, 1906.

Folder 29

Folder 30

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Livery, where "Dewey" the pony pulled a buggy for twenty-five cents an hour, currently the location of Fleet Bank, black and white photocopy. 1915.
- 2) Photo, 6" x 8 1/2"", Hillsdale Livery, where "Dewey" the pony pulled a buggy for twenty-five cents an hour, currently the location of Fleet Bank, black and white photocopy. 1915.

Folder 31

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Werkheiser's garden behind the Hillsdale House, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 2) Ephemera, 5" x 7", Card with Picture of the Hillsdale House. 1992.
- 3) Photo, 5" x 7", Picture of a picture of the Hillsdale House. ND.

Folder 32

- 1) Photo, 5 ¾" x 8", "Summit Avenue" in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 5 ½" x 8 ½", "Summit Avenue" in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 3 ½" x 5 ¼", "Summit Avenue Looking North", in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 4) Photo, 5 ½" x 8 ½", "Summit Avenue Looking North", in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.

Folder 33

- 1) Photo, 5" x 9", "Memorial Park" in Hillsdale, NJ, sepia photocopy. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 5" x 8", "Memorial Park" in Hillsdale, NJ. N. D.

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", One black and white copy of a page from a photo album containing three photos of the "Welcome Home" parade in Hillsdale. 1946.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", One black and white copy of a page from a photo album containing three photos of the "Welcome Home" parade in Hillsdale. 1946.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", One black and white copy of a page from a photo album containing three photos of the "Welcome Home" parade in Hillsdale. 1946.

1) Photo set, 6" x 8 ¼", "Picturesque Hillsdale", illustration brochure of Hillsdale. 1899.

Folder 36

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of, Hillsdale Wolves hockey team including Robert Conover, black and white reproduction. 1904.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of Robert Conover and family in formal dress. ND.

Folder 37

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of miscellaneous view with houses and cars in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of miscellaneous view of houses and man posing in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 5" x 7 ½", Photo of miscellaneous view of houses and cars in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 4) Photo, 8" x 10", Photocopy of miscellaneous view of houses, cars, and man posing in Hillsdale, NJ, with red stain, black and white photo. N. D.

Folder 38

- 1) Photo, 5" x 7", Picture of Swedish troops in Benelux. 1954.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter which came with Swedish photo entitled, *Benelux in the World*. ND.

Folder 39

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of a young boy and his dog in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. ND.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of the Bogert house. ND.
- 3) Ephemera, 2 ¾" x 4", Drawing of colonial home, 13 Garret Durie, from 1767. ND.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Drawing of the Blauvelt house, with short abstract. ND.

Folder 40

1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of a house in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white photocopy. N. D.

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of house and barns in Hillsdale, NJ, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 5" x 7", Photo of red Kovac barn near street, colored copy. April 10, 2003.

Folder 42

- 1) Photo, 6 ¾" x 10 ½", Photo of man and his dog, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 6 ¾" x 10 ½", Photo of man and his dog, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 3) Photo, 8" x 8 ½", Photo of man in a white jacket, black and white scanned enlargement. N. D.

Folder 43

1) Photo, 6 ¼" x 7 ¼", Photo of the John Banta house, colored photocopy. N. D.

Folder 44

- 1) Photo, 5 ¼" x 7 ½", Photo of Rachel Ackerman's house, black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 5 ¼" x 7 ½", Photo of Rachel Ackerman's house, black and white reproduction. N. D.

Folder 45

- 1) Photo, 5 ¼" x 7 ½", Photo of "Brook Side Pines, residence of John H. Riley", black and white photocopy. 1899.
- 2) Photo, 5 ¼" x 7 ½", Photo of "Brook Side Pines, residence of John H. Riley", black and white photocopy. 1899.

Folder 46

- 1) Photo, 5 ¼" x 7 ½", Photo of "Residence of Orran S. Trall", black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 5 ¼" x 7 ½", Photo of "Residence of Orran S. Trall", black and white reproduction. N. D.

Folder 47

- 1) Photo, 5 ¼" x 7 ½", Photo of "Residence of R. W. Jepson", black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 5 ¼" x 7 ½", Photo of "Residence of R. W. Jepson", black and white reproduction. N. D.

Folder 48

- 1) Photo, 5 ¼" x 7 ½", Photo of "Residence of W. W. Banta", black and white photocopy. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 5 ¼" x 7 ½", Photo of "Residence of W. W. Banta", black and white reproduction. N. D.

Folder 49

1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of man riding tractor pulled by horses, black and white photocopy. N. D.

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of Clendenny Farm in dilapidated condition, colored reproduction. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 7 ¾" x 7 ¾", Picture of Henry Clendenny with horses, black and white copy. ND.
- 3) Photo, 7 ¾" x 7 ¾", Picture of Henry Clendenny with horses, black and white copy. ND.
- 4) Photo, 8" x 10", Picture of Henry Clendenny, black and white photocopy. ND.
- 5) Photo, 6" x 8", scan of negatives inverted featuring Henry Clendenny. ND.
- 6) Photo, 8" x 12", Picture of Painting of Clendenny Farm, colored original.
- 7) Photo, 8" x 10", Picture of Henry Clendenny with horses, black and white copy. ND.
- 8) Photo, 8" x 10", Picture of Henry Clendenny, black and white photocopy. ND.
- 9) Photo, 8" x 10", Picture of Henry Clendenny, black and white photocopy. ND.

- 1) Photo, 8"x 10", Photo of a woman and child on a buggy pulled by a horse, black and white reproduction. N. D.
- 2) Photo, 8"x 10", Photo of a woman and child on a buggy pulled by a horse, black and white reproduction. N. D.

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter from Mayor Alfred Murphy Jr. wishing the residents of Hillsdale a blessed New Year, with picture of downtown Hillsdale on back, including the train station and Police booth. ND.
- 2) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of Leo Carrillo on a horse, signed, original print. ND.
- 3) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of Leo Carrillo posing, signed original print. ND.
- 4) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of Hillsdale local government; Andrew Weinstein, John Sapanara, Mayor Dennis Deutsch, Kenneth Rush, Frank Prospero III, Donna Chapman, and Max Arnowitz. ND.
- 5) Photo, 5" x 7", Photo of Hillsdale House, with two men a dog, and a horse posing in front of it, black and white reproduction. ND.
- 6) Photo, 3 ½" x 5", Photo of woman in Victorian era dress, black and white reproduction. ND.
- 7) Photo, 8" x 10", Photo of Boy Scout Troop 52, black and white photocopy. 1927.
- 8) Ephemera, 9" x 11", Newspaper article about Boy Scout Troop 52 entitled, Back in Time. ND.
- 9) Photo, 3 ½" x 5", Photocopy of Postcard; M. E. Church, in Hillsdale, NJ. ND.
- 10) Photo, 3 ½" x 5", Photocopy of Postcard; The Spillway, in Hillsdale, NJ. ND.
- 11) Photo, 3 ½" x 5", Photocopy of Postcard; Yate's Pond, in Hillsdale, NJ. ND.
- 12) Photo, 3 ½" x 5", Photocopy of Postcard; Summer Residence of John H. Reiley, in Hillsdale, NJ. ND.
- 13) Photo, 3 ½" x 5", Photocopy of Postcard; Railroad Ave., in Hillsdale, NJ. ND.
- 14) Photo, 3 ½" x 5", Photocopy of Postcard; Public School # 1, in Hillsdale, NJ. ND.
- 15) Photo, 3 ½" x 5", Photocopy of Postcard; Episcopal Church, in Hillsdale, NJ. ND.
- 16) Photo, 3 ½" x 5", Photocopy of Postcard; Rail road Depot, in Hillsdale, NJ. ND.

- 1) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Program guide pamphlet for "A Tour of the Houses of Hillsdale". September 15, 1973.
- 2) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Program guide pamphlet for "A Tour of the Houses of Hillsdale". September 15, 1973.
- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Program guide pamphlet for "A Tour of the Houses of Hillsdale". September 15, 1973.
- 4) Ephemera, 7" x 10", Handout for "Hillsdale House Dedication" including: Owner and Operators, Sponsors, Board of Trustees, and Advisory Council. November 15, 1986.
- 5) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Wortendyke Dutch Barn handout, explaining the history of the barn, in Park Ridge, NJ. N. D.
- 6) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Program guide pamphlet for the "Pascack Historical Society Self-Guided Tour". 2006.
- 7) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Program guide pamphlet for "A Walking Tour of Historic Hillsdale". ND.

Folder 2

- 1) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 4 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 28, No. 148, September 1984.
- 2) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 6 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 43, No. 209, November 1999.
- 3) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 44, No. 211, March 2000.
- 4) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 44, No. 212, September 2000.
- 5) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 45, No. 214, March 2001.
- 6) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 45, No. 216, September 2001.
- 7) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 45, No. 217, November 2001.
- 8) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 46, No. 218, March 2002.
- 9) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 46, No. 219, May 2002.

- 1) Newspaper article, 7 ½" x 8", "Back in Time", short on history in Hillsdale, with three pictures. March 10, 2004.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 5 ½", Program for *Testimonial Dinner In Honor of Shepard H. Cynamon*. January 23, 1975.

3) Ephemera, 11 ½" x 17", Pascack Valley Community Life article on Shepard Cynamon. January 29, 1975.

Folder 4

- 1) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 11", Newspaper article on Douglas A. Hard, resident of Hillsdale and Merchant Marine. N. D.
- 2) Ephemera, 7" x 8", Newspaper snippet, *Monkey Business in Hillsdale*, on the 75th Anniversary celebration of Hillsdale. June 12, 1973.

Folder 5

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Historic preservation commission state guideline manuscript (3 pg.). N. D.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Hillsdale Board of Education Meeting Agenda and Addendum to Agenda. May 7, 1990.

Folder 6

- 1) Ephemera, 6" x 9", Booklet on local Revolutionary War history entitled "The Massacre Near Old Tapan". 1979
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Memoire entitled "Hillsdale, The Town I remember". ND.
- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newsletter entitled "Hillsdale Centennial Newsletter". Spring 1998.

Folder 7

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Hillsdale shoppers guide and street map, sponsored by Hillsdale Chamber of Commerce and the Borough of Hillsdale, in celebration of US Bi-Centennial Anniversary. 1976.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter from the Hillsdale Committee for the New Jersey Tercentenary in 1964 to the residents of Hillsdale in 2064, a summary of Hillsdale's history and statistics. May 22, 1965.
- 3) Ephemera, 6" x 9", Hillsdale Boy Scouts Year Book and Business Directory, produced by the Town Committee of North Bergen County Council Boy Scouts of America, with photos, articles, and other writings. 1927.
- 4) Ephemera, 3 ½" x 6", Hillsdale 75th Anniversary booklet. 1973.

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11" x2, Photocopied list of "Noteworthy Dates in Hillsdale History" from the *Local Review*. March 22, 1973.
- 2) Ephemera, 11 ½" x 17", Pascack Valley High School Newspaper, *The Smoke Signal*, Vol. 5, Issue 8. November, 2008.
- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter from Robert Sandt, Hillsdale's Municipal Clerk to Carol Ackerman regarding a Blauvelt family document.

- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Informative entitled *Motor Coach Age: Red and Tan Part One: The White Era*. October-December 2008.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Informative entitled *Motor Coach Age: Red and Tan Part One: The White Era*. October-December 2008.

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of "Two Remarkable Bergen County Physicians". N.D.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of newspaper article on Hillsdale's rich baseball heritage, stadium, Pascack Press. June 25, 2003.
- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of magazine article on Hillsdale resident Teddy Wilson, Jazz musician, The New Yorker. July 19, 1982.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Graphs showing average price and percentage of homes selling in Hillsdale, presented by Coldwell Banker Stephen Hult. July 2009.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Score for song entitled *On the 5. 15*, which comprises the Pascack/ Spring Valley train line, black and white photocopy.

Folder 10

1) Manuscript, 8 ¼" x 11", Bergen County, New Jersey, Marriage Records. Original manuscript in poor brittle condition. 1929.

- 1) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 46, No. 220, September 2002.
- 2) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 46, No. 221, November 2002.
- 3) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 47, No. 224, September 2003.
- 4) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 47, No. 225, November 2003.
- 5) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 48, No. 228, September 2004.
- 6) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 48, No. 229, November 2004.
- 7) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 49, No. 230, March 2005.
- 8) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 49, No. 231, May 2005.
- 9) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 8 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 49, No. 233, November 2005.

- 1) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 10 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 50, No. 234, March 2006.
- 2) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 10 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 50, No. 235, May 2006.
- 3) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 10 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 50, No. 236, September 2006.
- 4) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 14 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 50, No. 237, November 2006.
- 5) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 14 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 51, No. 238, March 2007.

- 1) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 14 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 51, No. 239, May 2007.
- 2) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 14 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 51, No. 240, September 2007.
- 3) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 14 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 51, No. 241, November 2007.
- 4) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 10 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 52, No. 242, March 2008.
- 5) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 14 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 52, No. 244, September 2008.

Folder 14

- 1) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 14 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 52, No. 244, September 2008.
- 2) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 14 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 52, No. 245, November 2008.
- 3) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 10 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 53, No. 246, March 2009.
- 4) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 10 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 53, No. 247, May 2009.
- 5) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 10 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 53, No. 248, September 2009.

- 1) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 14 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 53, No. 249, November 2009.
- 2) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 10 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 54, No. 250, March 2010.

- 3) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 10 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 54, No. 251, May 2010.
- 4) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 10 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 54, No. 252, September 2010.
- 5) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 14 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 54, No. 253, November 2010.

- 1) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 10 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 55, No. 254, March 2011.
- 2) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 10 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 55, No. 255, May 2011.
- 3) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 10 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 55, No. 256, September 2011.
- 4) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Relics* a historic publication by the Pascack Historical Society publication, 14 pages of Pascack in History, plus advertisements. Vol. 55, No. 257, November 2011.

Folder 17

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook of newspaper articles on Hillsdale History between 1948 and 1973, 49 pgs. Compiled by Hillsdale Public Library in 1985.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook of newspaper articles on Hillsdale History between 1948 and 1973, 49 pgs. Compiled by Hillsdale Public Library in 1985.

- 1) Ephemera, 7" x 8 ½", Pamphlet for the 2003 Historic Preservation Commendation Awards recognizing the Hillsdale and Woodcliff Lake Boy Scouts for partial restoration of a recently rediscovered grave yard. May 8, 2003.
- 2) Ephemera, 8" x 11", *Heritage Newsletter* a publication by the Bergen County Division of Cultural and Historical Affairs, 11 pages, plus advertisements. July October 2003.
- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Hand drawn map of Hillsdale Cemetery on Hazelwood Ave., Block 1106 Lot 19. August 1, 2000.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Lot map of South East Hillsdale showing the location of the Hillsdale Cemetery on Hazelwood Ave., Block 1106 Lot 19. ND.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Printout of Inscription from headstone found near the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 6) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 2 pages redundant, List of names and dates of births and deaths of people buried in the Hillsdale Cemetery. ND.
- 7) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 2 pages, Printout of information on some of those buried in the Hillsdale Cemetery. ND.

- 8) Ephemera, 13 ½" x 11 ½", Newspaper article entitled *Scouts gain historical perspective restoring old cemetery*, on the Hillsdale and Woodcliff Lake Boy Scouts restoring of the Hillsdale Cemetery, from Pascack Valley Community Life. May 8, 2002.
- 9) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 4 pages, Printout of information on the Westervelt farm and the Hillsdale Cemetery. ND.
- 10) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 10 pages, Recommendation and congratulations notice of Hillsdale Boy Scouts for the 2003 Historic Preservation Commendation Award. 2003.
- 11) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Bergen County Cemetery Inventory and research codes in cemetery inventory. ND.
- 12) Photograph, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Cemetery restoration, colored original. 2002.
- 13) Photograph, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Cemetery restoration, colored original. 2002.
- 14) Photograph, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Cemetery restoration, colored original. 2002.
- 15) Photograph, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Cemetery restoration, colored original. 2002.
- 16) Photograph, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Cemetery restoration, colored original. 2002.
- 17) Photograph, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Cemetery restoration, colored original. 2002.
- 18) Photograph, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Cemetery restoration, colored original. 2002.
- 19) Photograph, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Cemetery restoration, colored original. 2002.

Box 8 - Hillsdale Schools

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of Ann Blanche Smith School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of Ann Blanche Smith School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of Ann Blanche Smith School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of Ann Blanche Smith School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of Ann Blanche Smith School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 6) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of Ann Blanche Smith School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 7) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of George G. White School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 8) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of George G. White School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 9) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of George G. White School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 10) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of George G. White School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 11) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of George G. White School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 12) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of George G. White School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 13) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of Meadowbrook School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 14) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of Meadowbrook School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 15) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of Meadowbrook School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 16) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of Meadowbrook School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 17) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of Meadowbrook School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 18) Photo, 4" x 6", Photograph of Meadowbrook School in Hillsdale, NJ, colored original. ND.
- 19) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Drawing of Hillsdale Grammar School. 1997.

- 1) Ephemera, 8" x 10 ½", Meadowbrook School Yearbook, Hillsdale, NJ. 1979.
- 2) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Meadowbrook School Yearbook, Hillsdale, NJ. 1981.
- 3) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Meadowbrook School Yearbook, Memories, Hillsdale, NJ. 1982.
- 4) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Meadowbrook School Yearbook, Memories, Hillsdale, NJ. 1983.
- 5) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Meadowbrook School Yearbook, Memories, Hillsdale, NJ. 1984.
- 6) Ephemera, 8" x 10 ½", Meadowbrook School Yearbook, Memories, Hillsdale, NJ. 1985.
- 7) Ephemera, 8" x 10 ½", Meadowbrook School Yearbook, Memories, Hillsdale, NJ. 1986.

Folder 3

- 1) Ephemera, 8" x 10 ½", Meadowbrook School Yearbook, Memories, Hillsdale, NJ. 1987.
- 2) Ephemera, 8" x 10 ½", Meadowbrook School Yearbook, Memories Hillsdale, NJ. 1988.
- 3) Ephemera, 8" x 10 ½", Meadowbrook School Yearbook, Memories, Hillsdale, NJ. 1989.
- 4) Ephemera, 8" x 10 ½", Meadowbrook School Yearbook, Memories, Hillsdale, NJ. 1990.
- 5) Ephemera, 8" x 10 ½", Meadowbrook School Yearbook, Memories, Hillsdale, NJ. 1991.
- 6) Ephemera, 8" x 10 ½", Meadowbrook School Yearbook, Memories, Hillsdale, NJ. 1991.
- 7) Ephemera, 8" x 10 ½", Meadowbrook School Yearbook, Memories, Hillsdale, NJ. 1992.

Folder 4

1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Pascack Valley High School Year Book, Hillsdale, NJ. 1983.

Folder 5

- 1) Ephemera, 8" x 10 ½", George G. White School Yearbook, Highlights, Hillsdale, NJ. 1978.
- 2) Ephemera, 8" x 10 ½", George G. White School Yearbook, Highlights, Hillsdale, NJ. 1981.
- 3) Ephemera, 8" x 10 ½", George G. White School Yearbook, Highlights, Hillsdale, NJ. 1984.

Folder 6

- 1) Ephemera, 8" x 10 ½", George G. White School Yearbook, Highlights, Hillsdale, NJ. 1985.
- 2) Ephemera, 8" x 10 ½", George G. White School Yearbook, Highlights, Hillsdale, NJ. 1987.

Folder 7

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11 ½", Hillsdale Public School literary magazine, *The Owl*, with sections: dedication, editorials, literature, primary-tales, news, sports, servicemen, and humor. 1944.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11 ½", Hillsdale Public School literary magazine, *The Owl*, with sections: dedication, editorials, literature, primary-tales, news, sports, servicemen, and humor. 1945.

Folder 8

1) Ephemera, 6" x 8 ½", Informant, A Brief Look at the Past, on education in Hillsdale. ND.

- 2) Ephemera, 6 ½" x 10", Newspaper article, *Accuses Resident of Trying to Obfuscate the Issues*, on the Pascack Valley High School, Pascack Press. June 14, 2000.
- 3) Ephemera, 4 ½" x 10", Newspaper article, Study on Pascack Valley Regional High Schools is Released, on Pascack Valley High School, Pascack Valley Community Press. July 12, 2000.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ¼" x 11", Newspaper article, *First School Bus Transportation is Born*, on School transportation in the Pascack Valley. ND.
- 5) Ephemera, 7" x 8", Newspaper article, *Students Use Beach as Classroom*, on St. John's Academy field trip to Sandy Hook. ND.
- 6) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 10", Newspaper article, *Native Territory: Students debate and decide over school mascot*, on a referendum for the Pascack Valley High School mascot, Pascack Press. May 19, 2004.
- 7) Ephemera, 2" x 6", Newspaper article, *Teachers in "Who's Who"*, on PVHS teachers honered in the Who's Who Among American Teachers. ND.
- 8) Ephemera, 6" x 8", Newspaper article, *Ex-Giant Visits St. John's*, on Harry Carson visiting the Hillsdale School. ND.
- 9) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Page on recreation programs, eighth grade news, faculty in service, and class officers, from The Owl, a school newspaper from the Hillsdale Public School. 1945.
- 10) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of letter from the Bergen County Superintendent. April 12, 1898.
- 11) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of letter from the Bergen County Superintendent. April 12, 1898.
- 12) Ephemera, 4" x 5 ½", Graduation Exercises of the Hillsdale Grammar School. June 22, 1922.
- 13) Ephemera, 4 ½" x 6", Copy of a picture of the Hillsdale School on Pascack Road. ND.

Box 9 - Hillsdale Library

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 9 Copies, Blank Hillsdale Library Monthly Report Template. ND.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Report to the Hillsdale Mayor which Concerns Capital Expansion. December 30, 1969.
- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Blank Library Proposal to the Hillsdale Mayor and Council in Regards to the Library Construction and Expansion. 1970.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of Legal Notice Advertisement for Contractor Bids for the Addition and Alteration of the Hillsdale Library. September 1970.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 2 Copies, Hillsdale Library Children's Fall Announcement. ND.
- 6) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Hillsdale, New Jersey Newsletter Regarding to Mayor and Council's 1991 Budget Message. Spring 1991.
- 7) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 2 Copies and Proof, Information about the Hillsdale Library. October 30, 1985.
- 8) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Flyer for Dr. Franklyn Branley's Talk on Astronomy. March 3.

- 9) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Template for Hillsdale Free Public Library Logo. ND.
- 10) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Flyer for Hillsdale Library Summer Film Series. 1982.
- 11) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter Informing the Public of the Monthly Hillsdale Library Exhibit. May 14, 1982.
- 12) Ephemera, 8 $\frac{12}{3}$ x 11", Letter Informing the Public of the Hillsdale Library Summer Schedule. June 11, 1982.
- 13) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter from Marie Cartwright to Mr. Atchison in Appreciation of the Hillsdale Library. January 7, 1982.
- 14) Ephemera, 8 ½"x 11", Letter on the Hillsdale Library Literature Discussion Group's First Anniversary. ND.
- 15) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", The Story of the Hillsdale Library by Lisa Sarubbi. May 30, 1979.
- 16) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11" Story of the Small Libraries Group. 1971.
- 17) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 2 Copies, History of the Hillsdale Free Public Library. January 1975.
- 18) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Draft for an Informative on the Hillsdale Free Public Library in Pursuit of the Libraries Relocation to the Vorrath Property. ND.
- 19) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter to Councilwoman Hanlon Requesting Greater Funding for the Development of the Library. October 6, 2000.

- Ephemera, 2" x 12", Notice to Contractors, Board of Trustees Announcement for Contract Bid. ND.
- 2) Ephemera, 5" x 6", Newspaper Article, G.O.P. Denies it Opposes Library Site, Vorrath Site. ND.
- 3) Ephemera, 8" x 11 ½", Newspaper Article on Library Anniversary. January 29, 1986.
- 4) Ephemera, 7 ½" x 12", Newspaper Article, *Vorrath Home Will Serve as Public Library*. February 9, 1954.
- 5) Ephemera, 6" x 9 ½", Newspaper Article on Pascack Valley Library 'Woes'. September 14, 1960.
- 6) Ephemera, 4" x 4 ½", Newspaper Article on NY Resident' Suggestion to Raise Fund for Library. October 24, 1956.
- 7) Ephemera, 6" x 8 ½", Newspaper Article on Firing of Library Employee. ND.
- 8) Ephemera, 4" x 7", Newspaper Article on Firing of Library Employee. ND.
- 9) Ephemera, 3" x 6 ½", Newspaper Article on Firing of Library Employee. ND.
- 10) Ephemera, 3" x 7 ½", Newspaper Article on Referendum, *Library Ordinance Adopted in Hillsdale By 4-2 Vote; Seek Referendum on Subject*. ND.
- 11) Ephemera, 4 ½" x 11 ½", Newspaper Article on Importance of Libraries. ND.
- 12) Ephemera, 2 ½" x 16", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Funds.
- 13) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of 1 Newspaper Article on the Expansion of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 14) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of 1 Newspaper Article on the Hillsdale Library. September 17, 1967.
- 15) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of 1 Newspaper Article on the Hillsdale Library. May 3, 1961.

- 16) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of 2 Newspaper Photographs on the Hillsdale Library. January 4, 1973.
- 17) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook Page of 1 Newspaper Photograph on the Hillsdale Boy Scouts at the Hillsdale Library. January 4, 1973.
- 18) Ephemera, 2 ½" x 5", Newspaper Article, *Reception for New Director of Library Set*, on the Welcoming of David Franz. September 2001.
- 19) Ephemera, 3 ½" x 4 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Renovations. 2002.
- 20) Ephemera, 2 ½" x 6", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Applying for Grants. ND.
- 21) Ephemera, 4" x 8 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. September 26, 2001.
- 22) Ephemera, 4" x 6", Newspaper Stub on Hillsdale Library Sink Hole. ND.
- 23) Ephemera, 8" x 9", Newspaper Editorial on Hillsdale Library Restoration. ND.
- 24) Ephemera, 5" x 8", Newspaper Article, Bond Ordinance Next Step in Pursuit of New Center. ND.
- 25) Ephemera, 6" x 8", Newspaper Article, The Way it is, on the Vorrath House. ND.
- 26) Ephemera, 5" x 10", Newspaper Editorial on New Hillsdale Library. November 15, 2000.
- 27) Ephemera, 2 ½" x 16", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library, *Hillsdale Shifts Gears in Search of Civic Center*. ND.
- 28) Ephemera, 4" x 11", Newspaper Article, *New Library Director Appointed in Hillsdale*, on David Franz and the Hillsdale Library. July 18, 2001.
- 29) Ephemera, 6" x 10", Newspaper Article, *Preserve Existing Library, Hillsdale Voters Say*, on Library Vote. November 15, 2000.
- 30) Ephemera, 6" x 10", Newspaper Article on Preservation Vote of Hillsdale Library. November 15, 2000.
- 31) Ephemera, 4" x 7", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library and Hillsdale's Search for Civic Center.
- 32) Ephemera, 5" x 6", Newspaper Editorial on Library Referendum. ND.
- 33) Ephemera, 7 ½" x 10", Newspaper Article, Officials' Tactic in Pushing for New Library Questioned, on Hillsdale Library. November 8, 2000.
- 34) Ephemera, 10" x 10", Newspaper Article, *Voters Approve Library Renovation*, on Hillsdale Library. November 15, 2000.
- 35) Ephemera, 4" x 10", Newspaper Aritice on Hillsdale Library and Search for New Civic Center. November 15, 2000.
- 36) Ephemera, 6" x 10", Newspaper Advertisement Promoting Vote for Referendum on Hillsdale Library. November 1, 2000.
- 37) Ephemera, 4" x 9", Newspaper Article, *Library Continues to Heat Up Residents*, on Renovation Referendum for Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 38) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 10", Newspaper Article on Absentee Ballots for Referendum Vote on Hillsdale Library. October 18, 2000.
- 39) Ephemera, 4" x 13", Newspaper Article, *Voters to Settle Library Debate in Hillsdale*, on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 40) Ephemera, 8" x 10", Newspaper Editorial on Hillsdale Library Referendum. October 4, 2000.
- 41) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 11", Newspaper Article, *Debate on Hillsdale Library Continues as Election Day Approaches*, on Renovation Referendum. October 4, 2000.

- 42) Ephemera, 4" x 8", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 43) Ephemera, 6" x 10 ½", Newspaper Editorial on Wording of Referendum Question. September 6, 2000.
- 44) Ephemera, 8" x 10", Newspaper Article, *Borough Conciders Options in Providing Library Services*, on Hillsdale Library. September 6, 2000.
- 45) Ephemera. 8" x 10", Newspaper Editorial on Hillsdale Library Referendum. September 6, 2000.

- 1) Ephemera, 6 ½" x 11", Newspaper Article on Proposed Community Center and Hillsdale Library. July 19, 2000.
- 2) Ephemera, 2" x 8", Newspaper Article on Approval of Library Referendum. July 19, 2000.
- 3) Ephemera, 7" x 10", Newspaper Editorial, *Accuracy of Information is Questioned by Residents*, on Library Referendum. June 14, 2000.
- 4) Ephemera, 6 ½" x 11 ½", Newspaper Editorial, *Resident Disputes Information Contained in Council's Flyer*, On Hillsdale Library. June 14, 2000.
- 5) Ephemera, 8" x 8", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Referendum. June 21, 2000.
- 6) Ephemera, 10" x 10 ½", Newspaper Article on Hearing for Hillsdale Library Referendum. June 28, 2000.
- 7) Ephemera, 7" x 10", Newspaper Article, *Library Study Intended to Identify Ways to Improve Services*, on Hillsdale Library. May 31, 2000.
- 8) Ephemera, 4 ½" x 10 ½", Newspaper Article, *Residents Have it Their Way*, on Hillsdale Library Referendum. July 12, 2000.
- 9) Ephemera, 6" x 6", Newspaper Article, *Mob Rule Prevailed at Meeting*, on Hillsdale Library. July 12, 2000.
- 10) Ephemera, 5" x 10", Newspaper Article on Land for Community Center. July 12, 2000.
- 11) Ephemera, 6 ½" x 10", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. June 28, 2000.
- 12) Ephemera, 4" x 9 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Referendum Meeting. ND.
- 13) Ephemera, 3 ½" x 8", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Referendum Proposal. ND.
- 14) Ephemera, 4" x 6 ½", Newspaper Article, Save the Mayor Call the Library, on Hillsdale Mayor and Library. ND
- 15) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 13", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library and Civic Center. ND.
- 16) Ephemera, 4 ½" x 13", Newspaper Article, Hillsdale Sets Meeting on Library Building Plan, on Future of Hillsdale Library. June 6, 2000.
- 17) Ephemera, 3" x 11 ½", Newspaper Article, *Hillsdale Plans Special Library Meeting*, on Future of Hillsdale Library. May 17, 2000.
- 18) Ephemera, 6" x 6", Newspaper Article, Why No Insulation on Library's Roof?, on Hillsdale Library's Poor Condition.
- 19) Ephemera, 4 ½" x 10", Newspaper Article, *Hillsdale Library to Undergo Renovations*, on Hillsdale Library. June 2, 1999.
- 20) Ephemera, 6 ½" x 10", Newspaper Article, Hillsdale Library is Subject of Borough Council Discussion, on Discussing Renovation of the Hillsdale Library. November 24, 2999.

- 21) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 10 ½", Newspaper Article on Difficult Recovery of Hillsdale Library from Flood Damage. December 4, 1999.
- 22) Ephemera, 4" x 12", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 23) Ephemera, 11" x 14", Newspaper Article on New Library Director Jean Scott and Difficulties of Running the Hillsdale Library with Low Funds. August 21, 1996.
- 24) Ephemera, 4" x 8 ½", Newspaper Article, Study Will Look at Feasibility of Joint Library, on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 25) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 6", Newspaper Article, *What are the Plans for the Library*, on the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 26) Ephemera, 6" x 6", Newspaper Article, *What are the Plans for the Library*, on the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 27) Ephemera, 4" x 11", Newspaper Article on the difficulties of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 28) Ephemera, 4 ½" x 9", Newspaper Article, *Hillsdale Planning to Upgrade Library: Approval Expected for 450,000 Project*, on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 29) Ephemera, 4" x 6", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 30) Ephemera, 3 ¾" x 8 ½", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library. Nd.
- 31) Ephemera, 3" x 10", Newspaper Article, *Mayor Sets the Record Straight Regarding Library Improvements*, on Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 32) Ephemera, 6" x 7", Newspaper Article, *Plans for New Library Considered*, on Hillsdale Library. March 15, 2000.
- 33) Ephemera, 6" x 7", Newspaper Article, *Plans for New Library Considered*, on Hillsdale Library. March 15, 2000.
- 34) Ephemera, 2 ½" x 7", Newspaper Article on Hillsdale Library Repairs. ND.

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of People in the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of People in the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of People in the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of People in the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of People in the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 6) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of People in the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 7) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of People in the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 8) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of People in the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 9) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of People in the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 10) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of People in the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 11) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of People in the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 12) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of People in the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 13) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of People in the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 14) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of People in the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 15) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.

- 16) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 17) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 18) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 19) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 20) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 21) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 22) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 23) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 24) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 25) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 26) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 27) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 28) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 29) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 30) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 31) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library. ND.

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 6) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 7) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 8) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 9) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 10) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 11) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 12) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 13) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 14) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 15) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 16) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 17) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 18) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 19) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 20) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 21) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 22) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 23) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.

- 24) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 25) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 26) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 27) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 28) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 29) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 30) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library, ND.
- 31) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 32) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 33) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 34) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 35) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 36) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 37) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 38) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 39) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 40) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 41) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Halloween Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 42) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of a Celebration at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 43) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous Picture of People at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 44) Photo, 3 ½" x 4 ½", Miscellaneous Picture of Children at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 45) Photo, 3 ½" x 4 ½", Miscellaneous Picture of Children at the Hillsdale Library. ND.
- 46) Photo, 3 ½" x 4 ½", Miscellaneous Picture of Children at the Hillsdale Library. ND.

- 1) Photo, 3 ¼" x 3 ¼", Picture of Miscellaneous Man at Front Door of the Hillsdale Library, black and white original. ND.
- 2) Photo, 3 ¼" x 3 ¼", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library, black and white original. ND.
- 3) Photo, 3 ¼" x 3 ¼", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library, black and white original. ND.
- 4) Photo, 3 ¼" x 3 ¼", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library, black and white original. ND.
- 5) Photo, 3 ¼" x 3 ¼", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library, black and white original. ND.
- 6) Photo, 3 ¼" x 3 ¼", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library, black and white original. ND.
- 7) Photo, 3 ¼" x 3 ¼", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library, black and white original. ND.
- 8) Photo, 3 ¼" x 3 ¼", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library, black and white original. ND.
- 9) Photo, 3 $\frac{1}{4}$ " x 3 $\frac{1}{4}$ ", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library, black and white original. ND.
- 10) Photo, 3 ¼" x 3 ¼", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library, black and white original. ND.
- 11) Photo, 3 ¼" x 3 ¼", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library, black and white original. ND.
- 12) Photo, 3 ¼" x 3 ¼", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library, black and white original. ND.
- 13) Photo, 3 ¼" x 3 ¼", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library, colored original. ND.

- 14) Photo, 3 ¼" x 3 ¼", Miscellaneous Picture of the Hillsdale Library, black and white original. ND. Photo, 3 ¼" x 3 ¼", Miscellaneous Picture of a Drawing of the Hillsdale Library, black and white original. ND.
- 15) Photo, 5" x 7", Picture of the Groundbreaking for the 1970 Addition to the Hillsdale Library, black and white original. ND.
- 16) Ephemera, 2" x11", Newspaper Article, M'Intyre Urges People Accept Public Library. ND.
- 17) Ephemera, 4" x 7", Newspaper Article on First Anniversary of the Hillsdale Library Literature Group. ND.
- 18) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper Article on National Library Week. NS.
- 19) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Constitution and By-Laws of the Small Libraries Group. 1958.
- 20) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Copy of Legal Letter to the Friends of the Hillsdale Free Public Library with a Copy of the Certificate of Incorporation and Check. April 4, 1996.
- 21) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Copy of the Certificate of Incorporation of the Friends of the Hillsdale Free Public Library. October 1995.
- 22) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", By-Laws of the Friends of the Hillsdale Free Public Library. October 1995.
- 23) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", By-Laws of the Friends of the Hillsdale Free Public Library. 1996.

1) Ephemera, 9 ¾" x 11", Hillsdale Library Packet for the 'Save Our Library' Initiative. 2000.

Folder 8

- 1) Ephemera, 2" x 6 ½", Hillsdale Library Green Bookmark. ND.
- 2) Ephemera, 2 ¼" x 7 ¾", 5 Pieces. Hillsdale Library White Bookmark. ND.
- 3) Ephemera, 2 ½" x 8 ½", 4 Pieces, Hillsdale Library Tan Bookmark. 1972.
- 4) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 5 ½", Hillsdale Library *New Books on Computing* Informative, green and in the shape of a floppy disc. ND.
- 5) Ephemera, 4" x 6 ½", A Manual for Library Trustees from the Library Trustees' Association of New Jersey. 1951.
- 6) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Mailer flyer from the Hillsdale Library inviting the public to meet the new director, Betty Melone. 1971.
- 7) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Dedication program for the Hillsdale Free Public Library. June 25, 1972.
- 8) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Informative on *The Proposed Future Home of the Hillsdale Free Public library*. 1954.
- 9) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Pascack Valley Library Group Publication. ND.

- 1) Ephemera, 7 ½" x 11", Letter and Correspondence between Barbara Hopper Coleman to the Hillsdale Library which accompanied the old deeds to the Hillsdale Library property. March 13, 1979.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of the short form deed to the Hillsdale Library. June 14, 1956.

- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 28", Original Bill of Sale to the Trustees of the Free Public Library of the Borough of Hillsdale, Bergen County, New Jersey. January 5, 1937.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter from the Borough of Hillsdale to the Board of Trustees of the Free Public Library, Hillsdale, New Jersey recognizing the existing statutory library corporation as a valid receptacle for Borough funds under R. S. 40:54-13. June 4, 1970.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Letter from Charles R. Di Gisi to the Board of Trustees of the Free Public Library, Hillsdale, New Jersey recognizing the existing statutory library corporation as a valid receptacle for Borough funds under R. S. 40:54-13. June 4, 1970.
- 6) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 14", Original Certificate of Incorporation of the Trustees of the Free Public Library of the Borough of Hillsdale, Bergen County,, New Jersey. January 14, 1937.
- 7) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 14", Bond Ordinance to Appropriate \$306,000. Inclusive of the \$25,000. Now Held by the Library Trustees to Pay the Cost of the Construction of an Addition to the Hillsdale Free Public Library Building and the Reconstruction of Such Building, Hillsdale NJ. April 14, 1970.
- 8) Ephemera, 4" x 8 ½", Envelope which contained the 1937 Certificate of Incorporation, Bill of Sale, Letters, Ordinance # 70-5, and Certificate from the Borough Clerk, Hillsdale, NJ. ND.

- 1) Ephemera, 16 ½" x 21", Deed to Property signed by Garrett L. Westervelt & Rachel Jane Westervelt. October 23, 1879.
- 2) Ephemera, 14" x 17", Executors Deed from Isaac Bogert and Benjamin Van Emburgh, Executors of the Estate of David Bogert to John Rohrs. February 23, 1880.
- 3) Ephemera, 14" x 17", Release of Dower from Hannah Bogert to John Rohrs
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 28", Property Deed from John Henry Rohrs to Peter Vorrath. August 10, 1899.

Folder 11

1) Ephemera, 8 ¾" x 14", Abstract of the Title of Peter Vorrath to Farm at Hillsdale, Bergen County, New Jersey. August 1899.

Box 10 - Documents and text

Folder 1

- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook of newspaper articles on Hillsdale History between 1948 and 1973, 49 pgs. Compiled by Hillsdale Public Library in 1985.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Scrapbook of newspaper articles on Hillsdale History between 1948 and 1973, 49 pgs. Compiled by Hillsdale Public Library in 1985.
- 5) Ephemera, 6 ½" x 10 ½", Obituary for George Demarest. ND.

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Pascack Valley High School newsletter, *The Report*, vol. 14, no. 4, Fall 2007.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Local newsletter, *My Hillsdale*, announcing events, programs, garbage and recycling schedule, and town meetings. July 2007.
- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Local newsletter, *My Hillsdale*, announcing events, programs, garbage and recycling schedule, and town meetings. January 2008.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Local newsletter, *My Hillsdale*, announcing events, programs, garbage and recycling schedule, and town meetings. July 2008.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Local Newsletter, *Hillsdale Herald*, announcing tax assessment, events, and programs. Vol. 8 No. 1, March 1979.
- 6) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Local school publication entitled *Hillsdale School News. Vol. 19, No. 2, April 2008.*

- 1) Ephemera, 3 ½" x 6", Primer of the Laws of New York State relating to Motor Vehicle Cycles and Highway Traffic, prepared by Twyman O. Abbott, Under the Direction of Charles A. Harnett Commissioner of Motor Vehicles. 1926.
- 2) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 7", Newspaper article on Koenig's Hofbrau in Hillsdale, NJ. January 2, 1991.
- 3) Ephemera, 4 ½" x 8", Newspaper article on Pascack Valley's influence by Indians in the 17th century. ND.
- 4) Ephemera, 8" x 8 ½", Newspaper article on a small history of the Pre-Revolutionary War Clendenny home, demolished in 1969. ND.
- 5) Ephemera, 8" x 8 ½", Newspaper article on mourning in Hillsdale during the Victorian era. ND.
- 6) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11, Local school publication entitled *Pascack Report, photocopied reproduction, 7 pgs.,* Vol. 2, No. 1, Fall 1962.

Folder 4

- 1) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Program for *Easy Lynne*, a play performed at the George. G. White School, in benefit for the Hillsdale P.T.A. ND.
- 2) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 6 ½", Newspaper article on Hillsdale play, Easy Lynne. ND.
- 3) Ephemera, 6" x 9", Program for *The Curious Savage*, a play by John Patrick, presented by the Valley Community Theatre. November 12, 1954.
- 4) Ephemera, 6" x 9", Program for *You Can't Take it with You*, a play performed by the Hillsdale Players. Spring 1954.
- 5) Ephemera, 5 $\frac{1}{2}$ " x 8 $\frac{1}{2}$ ", Program for *Never too Late*, a play performed by the Pascack Players. May 2, 3, 9, & 10, 1980.
- 6) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Program for *Don't Drink the Water*, a play performed by the Pascack Players. May 7, 8, 14, & 15, 1982.

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article on the murder of Joan D'Allessandro. Daily News, Vol. 54, No. 259, April 23, 1973.
- 2) Ephemera, 4 ½" x 6", Newspaper article and photo on Hillsdale's new ambulance. November 26, 2008.
- 3) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 5 ½", Newspaper article and photo on Josephine and Frank Gelsi, lunch aids and volunteers at Meadowbrook Elementary School. November 2008.
- 4) Ephemera, 6" x 7 ½", Newspaper article and photo on Hillsdale Ambulance Corp. welcoming home Bill Tuffy, a Naval Reservist, who served in Afghanistan.
- 5) Ephemera, 8" x 8", Back in Time newspaper article and photo on Hillsdale Fire Dept. working with children during a lesson in fire prevention at the St. John the Baptist School in 1958. November 14, 2008.
- 6) Ephemera, 6" x 8 ½", Newspaper article welcoming hom Army Capt. Scott DeCaro from Iraq. November 2008.
- 7) Ephemera, 4" x 6 ½", Newspaper article entitle *Illegal Housing Crackdown* on illegal housing in Westwood, new ordinances, and a part-time housing officer. Pascack Valley Community Life, July 30, 2008.
- 8) Ephemera, 4" x 6 ½", Newspaper article entitle *COAH deadline approaching* in Hillsdale, on compliance with the COAH affordable housing laws and requirments. Pascack Valley Community Life, November 19, 2008.
- 9) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Historic Preservation Plan Element detailing history of Hillsdale and historic sites in Hillsdale including; founding of Hillsdale and neighboring towns, railroad, houses and properties, cemetery, historic preservation committee outlines, goals, and recommendations. ND.
- 10) Ephemera, 4 ¾" x 8 ½", Program for A Walking Tour in Hillsdale, sponsored by the historic society and includes; train station, Hemme building, Hillsdale House, Riley building, Police booth, Memorial park, Leddy building, D. P. Patterson/ J. H. Riley house, Nathan Interiors/ St. John the Baptist Church, Trall house, Hillsdale Library, Vorrath house, Cemetary, and Koenig's Hofbrau . ND.

- 1) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 12 ½", Newspaper article, *Boy Scouts help reveal the treasure beneath the trash*, on the preservation of a cemetery in Hillsdale at Hazlewood Ave. and Glendale Dr., dating from 1820 to 1884, and the preservation was conducted by two Boy Scouts, Danny Weisman and Bret Drisgula. April 7, 2002.
- 2) Ephemera, 9 ¼" x 11", Newspaper article, *Preserving the past: county honor scouts for project*, on Bergen County Freeholders honoring two Boy Scouts for their part in the preservation of the cemetery in Hillsdale between Hazlewood Ave. and Glendale Dr. June 18, 2003.
- 3) Ephemera, 2 ½" x 7", Newspaper article, *Historical preservation commission to be established*, reporting on an ordinance establishing a historical preservation commission in Westwood. ND.

- 4) Ephemera, 4" x 7 1.2", Newspaper article, *Pascack Valley's history in pictures*, on the launch of the PVPhotobase, a digitalized photo archive available through the internet, www.pvphotobase.org. ND.
- 5) Ephemera, 7" x 8 ½", Newspaper article, *Back in time*, on Ted's Esso station in Westwood. October 22, 2003.

1) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Program for The Pascack Historical Society's John C. Storms Museum and Ellen Berdais Hall. 2000.

Folder 8

- 1) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8 ½", Card with a drawing of XXXXXX, black and white original on linen paper. 1998.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Drawing of XXXXXX, black and white original on linen paper. 1998.
- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Drawing of the Hillsdale Police booth and street lamp, black and white original on linen paper. 1998.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Drawing of the old Hillsdale Post Office, black and white original on linen paper. 1998.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Drawing of the Hillsdale train station, black and white original on linen paper. 1998.
- 6) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Interview conducted by Bernard Bush with Rita Higgins and Francesca Moskowitz for on project on *The Ku Klux Klan in New Jersey, 1915 1946*, including information on the Clendenny's, the Rawson's, the Hillsdale baseball team, the great depression, Itallian immigrants, religion and ethnicity, prohibition, and other names and people of Hillsdale. 12 pages, December 5, 2003.

- 1) Postcard, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of a postcard of High's Hut in Hillsdale, NJ, mailed to Provincetown, MA. July, 1911.
- 2) Postcard, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of a postcard of the John Riley home in Hillsdale, NJ, mailed to Alice Blaurely in Norwood, NJ. January 15, 1912.
- 3) Postcard, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of a postcard of the Episcopal Church in Hillsdale, NJ, mailed to Miss Alexander in Baltimore, MD. May 18, 1908.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 13 pg., Informative essay on the early Pascack Valley area history entitled, *Early Industries in the Pascack Valley and Vicinity*, with a hand drawn map. ND.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of a page from *The Owl* on Class Prophecy. June 1953.
- 6) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 3 pg., Informative on James Onderdonck, resident of Hillsdale, and his family history.
- 7) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 8 pg., A short memoire entitled, *Reminiscing*, by Rita Higgins, of her life in Hillsdale. ND.

- 1) Photo, 8 ½" x 11", Photograph of the Hillsdale East soccer team, black and white photocopy. 1976.
- 2) Ephemera, 6 ½" x 4 ½", Newspaper article with photograph on the Hillsdale East soccer team from the Sunday Post. June 26, 1976.
- 3) Ephemera, 4 ¼" x 4 ½", Newspaper article with photograph on the Hillsdale East soccer team. June 29, 1977.
- 4) Ephemera, 7" x 8", Newspaper article entitled, *Hillsdale East Team Scores High*, from The News, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Hillsdale West. May 26, 1976.
- 5) Ephemera, 7 ¼" x 6 ½", Newspaper article entitled, *Soccer Team Runs Up Score*, from the Pascack Valley Community Life, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Hillsdale West. June 2, 1976.
- 6) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 5 ½" Newspaper article entitled, 'East' Wins Close Match, from the Pascack Valley Community Life, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Park Ridge. May 26, 1976.
- 7) Ephemera, 6" x 6 ¾", Newspaper article entitled, Hillsdale East Wins Again, from The News, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Park Ridge. May 19, 1976.
- 8) Ephemera, 2" x 8", Newspaper article entitled, *Soccer Team Posts 6th Win*, from the Pascack Valley Community Life, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against the Washington Township. May 19, 1976.
- 9) Ephemera, 3 ½" x 3 ½", Newspaper article entitled, *Four Goals by Bokara led Hillsdale East Win*, from The Sunday Post, on the Hillsdale East soccer team match against Emerson. May 2, 1976.
- 10) Ephemera, 4" x 4" Newspaper article entitled, *Hillsdale 'East' Defeats Rivervale*, from The News, on the Hillsdale East soccer team match against River Vale. May 5, 1976.
- 11) Ephemera, 7" x 6 ½" Newspaper article entitled, *Hillsdale East Goes Forth*, from The News, on the Hillsdale East soccer team match against Emerson. April 28, 1976.
- 12) Ephemera, 5" x 4", Newspaper article entitled, *East Team Holds Top Soccer Slot*, from the Pascack Valley Community Life, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Emerson. May 5, 1976.
- 13) Ephemera, 4 ½" x 4", Newspaper article entitled, *Hillsdale East Wins Soccer Game*, from the Pascack Valley Community Life, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Woodcliff Lake. April 21, 1976.
- 14) Ephemera,8" x 7", Newspaper article entitled, *Hillsdale East Defeats Washington Township*, from The News, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Washington Township. May 12, 1976.
- 15) Ephemera, 9 ½" x 6", Newspaper article entitled, *Hillsdale East Wins 9th Game*, from The News, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Northvale. June 9, 1976.
- 16) Ephemera, 7" x 6 ½", Newspaper article entitled, *Hillsdale East Scores High*, from The News, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Woodcliff Lake. April 21, 1976.

- 17) Ephemera, 4" x 5 ½" Newspaper snipet, from the Pascack Valley Community Life, on the Hillsdale East soccer team. November 17, 1976.
- 18) Ephemera, 7" x 6 ½", Newspaper article entitled, 13th Victory for 'East', from The News, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Franklin Lakes. October 26, 1976.
- 19) Ephemera, 2" x 4 ½", Newspaper article entitled, 'East' Wins 12th Game, from The News, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Bergenfield. October 20, 1976.
- 20) Ephemera, 3 ½" x 4 ½", Newspaper article entitled, *Hillsdale East Wins Soccer Game*, from The News, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Woodcliff Lake. April 21, 1976.
- 21) Ephemera, 7" x 7 ½", Newspaper article entitled, *Hillsdale East Unbeaten*, from The Local Review, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Northvale. June 24, 1976.
- 22) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 5 ½", Newspaper article entitled, 'East' Defeats Strong Opponent, from the Pascack Valley Community Life, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Franklin Lakes. November 3, 1976.
- 23) Ephemera, 3" x 6" Newspaper article entitled, *Hillsdale East Defeats Park Ridge*, from Pascack Valley Community Life, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Park Ridge. October 6, 1976.
- 24) Ephemera, 4 ½" x 9", Newspaper article entitled, *Undefeated Hillsdale East Winds Up Soccer Season*, from Community Life, on the Hillsdale East soccer team in a match against Northvale. June 23, 1976.
- 25) Ephemera, 7" x 9", Newspaper article entitled, *Unbeaten Hillsdale East: All Ages and No Losses*, from The News, on the Hillsdale East soccer team. ND Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Informative on Dan Sailer, from the Hillsdale Soccer Association. April, 2003.

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled *J. W. Stewart Well Known*, on Hillsdale Borough Council member J. W. Stewart. ND.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Informative on the Hillsdale National Bank. ND.
- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 4 pg. Memoire from Cal Piper, Hillsdale's ex-Postmaster, entitled Hillsdale The Town I Remember. ND.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled, *Hero of 166 Air Raids Back at Jersey Home*, from the New York Times, on the return from World War II of Hillsdale resident Lieutenant Colonel Francis Ackerman Hill. November 9, 1943.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled, *Capt. Hill Gets Distinguished Service Metal*, on the achievement of World War II veteran and Hillsdale resident Lieutenant Colonel Francis Ackerman Hill. December 31, 1942.
- 6) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled, *Hero of 166 Air Raids Back at Jersey Home*, from the New York Times, on the return from World War II of Hillsdale Resident Lieutenant Colonel Francis Ackerman Hill. November 9, 1943.

- 7) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled, *Hillsdale Honors Hero*, from the New York Times, on the celebration for the return of World War II veteran, and resident of Hillsdale Lieutenant Colonel Francis Ackerman Hill. November 15, 1943.
- 8) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of the first two pages of the Hillsdale Herald. October 20, 1933.
- 9) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of the newspaper article, from the Bergen Evening Record, on the Rawson twins and a bank robbery. October 9, 1948.
- 10) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of a newspaper notice for a Plymouth Sedan give away by the Hillsdale Merchants, and sponsored by the local American Legion, posted in the Hillsdale Herald. May 23, 1929.
- 11) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of a newspaper article on the Hillsdale Softball League. June 11, 1942.
- 12) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of a newspaper article on the Hillsdale Softball League. June 18, 1942.
- 13) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Photocopy of the fourth page of the Hillsdale Herald. July 31, 1931.

- 1) Photo, 8" x 10", Photograph of the Hillsdale Legion baseball team, black and white original. 1948.
- 2) Ephemera, 9" x 12", Photocopy of the Hillsdale Boy Scout Charter, colored copy. September 10, 1929.
- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Announcement of BSA 96th Anniversary and display at Hillsdale Public Library. ND.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 5 ½", Pascack Historical Society newsletter. March 2012, Vol. 56, No. 258.

Folder 13

1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", County of Bergen 2005 Budget Document. 2005.

Folder 14

- 1) Ephemera, 9 ¼" x 11", Hillsdale Ordinances Updates, 17 pages. ND.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Pages from *Fifty Years of Progress*, the 50th anniversary book of Hillsdale, black and white photocopies. 1948.

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Email printout entitled *Little House on the Meadow* with message from Barbara Rawson Palmisano noting the history of her family. August, 3, 1997.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled *Family Cashes in on 10,000 Bill*, on Photographer Rob Mason and his 10,000 dollar bill, from the New York Times. February 27, 1957

- 3) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled Kills Wife and Himself, about Hillsdale resident Charles Lent who shot his wife Margaret Mura Lent over Mrs. Lent's wife wanting to take job in a war plant, from the New York Times. February 25, 1943.
- 4) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled *Lawyer's Wife Dies with Nurse in Fire*, about Hillsdale Resident Henry Wise's wife and her Nurse Henrietta Denfield perish in fire, from the New York Times. May 17, 1925.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled *Attempt to Wreck Train*, about attempt to sabotage train running between Hillsdale and Westwood, from the New York Times. July 26, 1897.
- 6) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled *First Woman Speaker is Elected by the Assembly in New Jersey*, on Hillsdale Resident Marion West Higgins being the first woman elected to the State Assembly, from the New York Times. December 2, 1964.
- 7) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled *Train Passenger Startled*, on the Erie 'theater train' delay in Hillsdale due to train malfunction, from the New York Times. November 9, 1903.
- 8) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled *Shot by a Burglar*, on an attempted robbery at the Riley Farm with Albert Riley having been shot through the arm, from the New York Times. June 22, 1908.
- 9) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled *Hillsdale, NJ, Reports Two Typhus Patients*, on Dr. Levitas of Westwood reporting and caring for Miss Elsie Opperman and her sister Marguerite who contracted typhoid fever, from the New York Times. April 3, 1921.
- 10) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled *Famous 'Twin' has Twins*, on Albert Rawson fathering twins, from the New York Times. August 16, 1912.
- 11) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled *Rawson Twins Missing*, on Albert Rawson's twins Albert and Appheus disappearance. April 11. No Year.
- 12) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled *Made a 'Spook,' Landed in Jail*, on the Rawson twins jailed for assault against Eva, Mabel, Sarah, and William Simon, from the New York Times. December 6, 1895.

- 1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Two pages, Newspaper article entitled 2nd Slaying in 19 Years is a Shock to Hillsdale, on the murder of Joan D'Allesandro by Joseph McGowan, from the New York Times. April 25, 1973.
- 2) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Newspaper article entitled *Elizabeth Myers Engaged to Marry*, on the engagement of Elizabeth Rieger Myers to Laurence Pitcaithly, from the New York Times. December 27, 1936.
- 3) Ephemera, 9" x 12", 4 pages, *Hillsdale Gazette*, a news publication plus advertisements. Vol. 2, No. 5, August 15, 1934.
- 4) Ephemera, 9" x 12", 4 pages, *Manor News*, a news publication plus advertisements. Vol. 1, No. 4, October 15, 1933.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 4 pages, Hillsdale Herald, a report of the mayor and council. 1977.

- 6) Ephemera, 11" x 13 ½", News article on the preservation and history of John H. Banta's home, from the Pascack Valley Community Life. ND.
- 7) Ephemera, 6" x 9", Booklet entitled *Your Heritage*, on the history of Hillsdale and the surrounding area, with drawings, sponsored by the Pascack Valley Bank. 1976.
- 8) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", 2 pages, Letter to Hillsdale Chamber of Commerce members and local businesses pertaining to the Hillsdale Fall Festival. August 12, 1999.
- 9) Ephemera, 8" x 11", Model Aviation magazine with article *The Hillsdale Flyers Story* by local Hillsdale resident, Bob Hunt, Volume 28, Number 5. May 2002.
- 10) Ephemera, 8" x 11", printout of magazine article from Model Aviation entitled *The Hillsdale Flyers Story* by local Hillsdale resident, Bob Hunt, Volume 28, Number 5. May 2002.

1) Ephemera, 9" x 11 ¾", Green Hillsdale Welcome Packet including: Directory, voters registration form, physicians directory and health information resource guide for Pascack Valley Hospital, Fact and information sheet, Board of Health and health information services, Post Office, community outreach center, senior citizens information, Community Resource Council services, map, bus and train schedules, historic background information, recreational areas and activities information, Hillsdale Library information, education directory, police and fire directory, Council bulletin, local government informative, recycling schedule, Bergen County AARP, Hillsdale Women's Club informative, Welcome Wagon Club of Pascack Valley informative, itinerary of local activities, clubs and organizations, and Our Town Committee informative.

- 1) Ephemera, 4 ½" x 5", Newspaper article on the Hillsdale Methodist Church. ND.
- 2) Ephemera, 3 $\frac{1}{2}$ " x 7", Informative about the history of the Hillsdale Methodist Episcopal Church. ND.
- 3) Ephemera, 4 ½" x 7", Card from Carol Ackerman to the Hillsdale Borough Hall on the history of Hillsdale. August 2003.
- 4) Ephemera, 5 ½" x 8", Newspaper article on the Hillsdale Methodist Church. May 6, 1989.
- 5) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 8 ½", Newspaper article, *Pastor Bids Farwell to St. John's*, on Rev. John J. Rock's retiring, The Review. June 10, 1993.
- 6) Ephemera, 6 ½" x 9", Newspaper article on the Holy Trinity Church in Hillsdale, NJ, Pascack Valley Community Life. March 20, 1991.
- 7) Ephemera, 6 ½" x 10 ½", Newspaper article on St. John the Baptist Church celebrating their final mortgage payment, Pascack Valley community Life. June 1, 1988.
- 8) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", St. John's the Baptist Church Historical Highlights. ND.
- 9) Ephemera, 4" x 6", Newspaper article on the Pascack Valley Indians hockey game versus the Paramus Catholic High School. ND.
- 10) Ephemera, 3 ½" x 7", Newspaper article on football game between Pascack Hills and Pascack Valley, Pascack Press. December 3, 1997.
- 11) Ephemera, 7" x 12", Newspaper article remembering the Hillsdale All Stars baseball team from 1919. ND.
- 12) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Obituary for Emile Stonkey, Hillsdale's oldest resident and soulful harmonica player. February 16, 2012.

13) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Printout of article and photos of a train wreck In Hillsdale, NJ. July 25, 1912.

Box 11 - Hillsdale Library

Folder 1

1) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 11", Manuscript for Specifications for Labor and Materials for the Proposed Addition and Alteration of the Hillsdale Library, by James Tellefsen Jr., and John Mader. 1970.

Folder 2

1) Multiple pages in poor condition on the November 1937 Ballot for the Hillsdale Free Public Library. October 1937.

Folder 3

1) Multiple sheets on the Hillsdale Library including: building survey, construction notes, historical facts, bills, letters, press releases, correspondence, municipal meeting notes. 1950-1959.

Folder 4

1) Multiple pages of penciled notes, undated, from the 1950s & 1960s.

Folder 5

 Multiple sheets on the Hillsdale Library including: building survey, construction notes, proposals, historical facts, bills, letters, press releases, correspondence, municipal meeting notes. 1960-1968.

Folder 6

1) Ephemera, 9 ½" x 11 ½", Library Survey for the Hillsdale Public Library, Borough of Hillsdale, NJ. 1969.

Folder 7

 Multiple sheets on the Hillsdale Library including: building survey, construction notes, historical facts, bills, letters, press releases, correspondence, municipal meeting notes. January-December 1970.

1) Multiple sheets on the Hillsdale Library including: building survey, construction notes, historical facts, bills, letters, press releases, correspondence, municipal meeting notes. January-April 1971.

Folder 9

1) Multiple sheets on the Hillsdale Library including: building survey, construction notes, historical facts, bills, letters, press releases, correspondence, municipal meeting notes. April-December 1971.

Folder 10

1) Multiple sheets on the Hillsdale Library including: building survey, construction notes, historical facts, bills, letters, press releases, correspondence, municipal meeting notes. January-May 1972.

Folder 11

1) Multiple sheets on the Hillsdale Library including: building survey, construction notes, historical facts, bills, letters, press releases, correspondence, municipal meeting notes. May-June 1972.

Folder 12

2) Multiple sheets on the Hillsdale Library including: building survey, construction notes, historical facts, bills, letters, press releases, correspondence, municipal meeting notes. June 1972-October 1974.

Folder 13

1) Multiple sheets on the Hillsdale Library including: building survey, construction notes, historical facts, bills, letters, press releases, correspondence, municipal meeting notes. 1984-1987.

Folder 14

1) All items pertaining to 'the Reilly Affair', including: Legal documents, correspondence, letters, letters from the public, newspaper articles,

Box 12 - Documents and text

- 1) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1899 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by Orrin Trall, original copy. 1899.
- 2) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1900 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by Orrin Trall, original copy. 1900.
- 3) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1901 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by Orrin Trall, original copy. 1901.
- 4) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1902 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by J. W. Banta, original copy. 1902.

- 5) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1903 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by J. W. Banta, original copy. 1903.
- 6) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1904 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by J. W. Banta, original copy. 1904.
- 7) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1905 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by J. W. Banta, original copy. 1905.
- 8) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1906 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by Nicholas Haring, original copy. 1906.
- 9) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1907 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by Nicholas Haring, original copy. 1907.
- 10) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1908 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by Nicholas Haring, original copy. 1908.
- 11) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1909 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by John Voorhis, original copy. 1909.
- 12) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1910 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by John Voorhis, original copy. 1910.
- 13) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1911 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by John Voorhis, original copy. 1911.
- 14) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1912 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by John Voorhis, original copy. 1912.
- 15) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1913 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by John Voorhis, original copy. 1913.
- 16) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1914 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by John Voorhis, original copy. 1914.
- 17) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1914 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by John Voorhis, original copy. 1914.
- 18) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1915 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by John Voorhis, original copy. 1915.
- 19) Ephemera, 5 ¼" x 8 ¼", 1915 Hillsdale Township Tax Bill for Emil Bertine, signed by John Voorhis, original copy. 1915.
- 20) Ephemera, 8 ½" x 14", 1976 Roster of Borough Officials, Boards & Commissions, Hillsdale NJ. 1976.

1) Ephemera, 7" x 8 ½", Official Oath confirmation of the Borough of Hillsdale Township Officials. January 18, 1929 to November 7, 1938.

Folder 3

1) Ephemera, 7" x 8", Official Oath confirmation of the Borough of Hillsdale Township Officials. January 3, 1939 to February 8, 1941.

Folder 4

1) Borough of Hillsdale Police Pension Fund: January 1937 to June 1953.

Box 13 – Hillsdale Library

- 1) Ephemera, 4" x 4", Microfilm box 1 of the Hillsdale Library Catalog. April 1964.
- 2) Ephemera, 4" x 4", Microfilm box 2 of the Hillsdale Library Catalog. April 1964.
- 3) Ephemera, 4" x 4", Microfilm box 3 of the Hillsdale Library Catalog. April 1964.

Small Box 1

Sleeve 1

1) Postcard, 3" x 5", Hillsdale All Stars. September 14, 1919.

Sleeve 2

- 1) Postcard, 3 ½" x 5 ½", Werkheiser's Hotel, corner of Hillsdale Ave. and Broadway. N.D.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 5 ½", Werkheiser's Hotel, corner of Hillsdale Ave. and Broadway. N.D.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 5 ½", Werkheisers Hotel in background, fenced area is now Corner Stone. N.D.

Sleeve 3

- 1) Postcard, 3 ½" x 5 ½", Mrs. Werkheiser's garden in back of hotel. N.D.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 5 ½", Mrs. Werkheiser's garden in back of hotel. N.D.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 5 ½", Mrs. Werkheiser's garden in back of hotel. N.D.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 5 ½", Mrs. Werkheiser's garden in back of hotel. N.D.

Sleeve 4

- 9) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous photograph of Red House. ND.
- 10) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous photograph of Red House. ND.
- 11) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous photograph of Red House. ND.
- 12) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous photograph of Red House. ND.
- 13) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous photograph of Red House. ND.
- 14) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous photograph of Red House. ND.

Sleeve 5

1) Postcard, 3" x 5", First National Bank of Westwood, 36 Bergen St. N. D.

Sleeve 6 (property of John Brogeler, 105 Lawrence St., Hillsdale, NJ now deceased)

1) Photo, 5" x 7", 1905 graduating class in Hillsdale 4 room school, L – R Top row; Chester Simon, Elsa Varrath, Kitty Storms, Wm Vauderclute, W. W. Bauta (7th and 8th grade teacher and principal) L- R Bottom Row; Roy Blauveldt, Charles Riley, Ben Klass, Harold Herbert. Black and white print. Presumably 1905.

2) Photo, 5" x 7", 1905 graduating class in Hillsdale 4 room school, L – R top row; Chester Simon, Elsa Varrath, Kitty Storms, Wm. Vauder Clute, W. W. Bauta (7th and 8th grade teacher and principal). L- R bottom Row; Roy Blauvelt, Charles Riley, Ben Klass, Harold Herbert. Black and white print. Presumably 1905.

Sleeve 7

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of downtown Hillsdale, NJ. June 1982.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of downtown Hillsdale, NJ. June 1982.
- 3) Photo, 4"x 6", Picture of miscellaneous house in Hillsdale, NJ. 1983.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of stone stairway. 1983.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of 215 Wierimus Rd in Hillsdale, NJ. 1983.

Sleeve 8

1) Business Card, 2" x 3 ½", Happy birthday greeting for newborn from *Comfort Coal-Lumber Co.*, to accompany silver spoon for baby as good luck and friendship. N.D.

Sleeve 9

1) Postcard, 3 1.2" x 5 ½", Picture of Woodcliff Lake from Park Ridge to Hillsdale from Southside. N.D.

Sleeve 10

- 1) Postcard, 3 1.2" x 5 ½", Holy Trinity Catholic Church in Hackensack, NJ. N.D.
- 2) Postcard, 3 ½" x 5 ½", Episcopal Church in Hillsdale, NJ. ND.

Sleeve 11

1) Postcard, 3 ½" x 5 ½", Hackensack Hospital in Hackensack, NJ. N.D.

Sleeve 12

1) Postcard, 3 ½" x 5 ½", Halloween scene at Van Riper's Farm in Woodcliff Lake, NJ. N.D.

Sleeve 13

- 1) Postcard, 3 ½" x 5 ½", Vignette interior and exterior shot at Koenig's Hofbrau in Hillsdale, NJ. N.D.
- 2) Postcard, 3 ½" x 5 1.2", Vignette interior and exterior shot at Koenig's Hofbrau in Hillsdale, NJ. 1943.

Sleeve 14

1) Postcard, 3 ½"" x 5 ½", Interior shot of Koenig's Hofbrau in Hillsdale, NJ. July 9, 1956.

1) Postcard, 3 ½" x 5 ½", George White School, "Public School Auditorium". N.D.

Sleeve 16

1) Postcard, 3 ½" x 5 ½", West Point, NY. N.D.

Sleeve 17

1) Postcard, 3 ½" x 5 ½", Vignette of rustic hotel and cafeteria, in Bear Mountain, NY. N.D.

Sleeve 18

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of house on Pascack Rd. in Hillsdale, NJ. ND.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of House at 231 Weirimus Rd. in Hillsdale, NJ. 1983.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of house on 27 Vincent St. in Hillsdale, NJ. June 1982.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of house on Demarest Ave. in Hillsdale, NJ. June 1982.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of house on Wierimus Rd. in Hillsdale, NJ. May 1982.

Sleeve 19

1) Photo, 4" x 6", Post Office, American flag, and Nathan Interiors, colored original. N.D.

Sleeve 20

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of house on Piermont Ave. in Hillsdale, NJ. 1983.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of house on Ell Rd. in Hillsdale, NJ. ND.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of house on Ell Rd. in Hillsdale, NJ. ND.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of Hillsdale Library in Hillsdale, NJ. ND.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of Hillsdale Library in Hillsdale, NJ. ND.

Sleeve 21

1) Photo, 3" x 5", Stone building and stone wall in snow which was formerly Storm's Farm, with writing on back; "later purchased by the Liverights", Wierimus Lane, Hillsdale, NJ, black and white original. N.D.

Sleeve 22

1) Photo, 3" x 5", Stone building and stone wall in snow which was formerly Storm's Farm with writing on back by owner, Wierimus Lane, Hillsdale, NJ, black and white original. N.D.

Sleeve 23

2) Photo, 3" x 4", Graduating class of 1904 in Hillsdale, NJ, L- R standing; Paul Ackerman, ?, Clarence Bennett, Fred Demarest, Lillian Vorrath, and Roy Herbert. Seated; Georgiana Storms and Marion Demarest, sepia original. 1904.

1) Photo, 2" x 3 ½", Hillsdale Parade, centered is Clarence Shuttleworth wearing white helmet and carrying a flower trumpet, leading the Hillsdale exempl. Firemen, black and white original. N.D.

Sleeve 25

1) Photo x2, 4" x 4" & 1 ½" x 1 ½", Mrs. Lynn Pernot, President of the 50 + club presenting Hillsdale flag to Mayor Richard Englander, colored original. 1973.

Sleeve 26

1) Photo, 5" x 7", 75th Anniversary Hillsdale flag, black and white original.1973

Sleeve 27

1) Photo 5" x 7", Hillsdale 75th Anniversary Committee, names written on back of photo along with participating organizations, black and white original. 1973.

Sleeve 28

1) Postcard, 3" x 5", Summer Residence of John H. Riley, in Hillsdale, NJ. 1914.

Sleeve 29

1) Postcard, 3" x 5", Station Square, in Hillsdale, NJ. N.D.

Sleeve 30

1) Postcard, 3" x 5", World War Memorial, in Hillsdale, NJ. N.D.

Sleeve 31

1) Postcard, 3" x 5", Main Street, in Hillsdale, NJ. N.D.

Sleeve 32

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellanious view, black and white reproduction. N.D.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellanious view, black and white reproduction. N.D.

Sleeve 33

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Brook under bridge in Hillsdale. N.D.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", NJ Transit train. N.D.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Train passing Wendy's. N.D.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Brick path with family names. N.D.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Police booth.

Sleeve 34

1) Photo, 4" x 6", Wendy's on Hillsdale Avenue. N.D.

- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Welcome to Hillsdale sign at the corner of Hillsdale Ave and Broadway. N.D.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Hillsdale clock. N.D.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Firefighter Memorial. N.D.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Ronnie's Bagels and Café on Broadway Avenue. N.D.

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Tropical Escape and Starbucks on Broadway Aveunue. N.D.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Welcome to Hillsdale sign. N.D.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous street view. N.D.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Volunteer Ambulance Service. N.D.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Volunteer Fire Department, parking lot view. N.D.

Sleeve 36

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Bourbon St. Bar and Grill on Broadway Avenue. N.D.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Bourbon St. Bar and Grill on Broadway Avenue. N.D.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Intersection: Broadway Ave. and Washington Avenue. N.D.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", NJ Transit parking lot, with view of King's Supermarket. N.D.

Sleeve 37

- 1) Photo, 5" x 7", Hillsdale Public Library, during renovation. N.D.
- 2) Photo, 5" x 7", Hillsdale Public Library, during renovation. N.D.
- 3) Photo, 5" x 7", Hillsdale Public Library, during renovation. N.D.
- 4) Photo, 5" x 7", Hillsdale Public Library, during renovation. N.D.
- 5) Photo, 5" x 7", Hillsdale Public Library, during renovation. N.D.

Sleeve 38

1) Photo, 5" x 7", Hillsdale Public Library, during renovation. N.D.

Sleeve 39

1) Photo, 4" x 6", Random House Façade, corner of Florence St. and Clinton Avenue. N.D.

Sleeve 40

1) Ephemera, Red Camp Crockett felt patch, memento from Hillsdale Recreation Department. Early 1980's.

- 1) Postcard, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Centennial quilt, 1898 1998 image. November 14, 1998.
- 2) Postcard, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Centennial quilt, 1898 1998 image. November 14, 1998.
- 3) Postcard, 4" x 6", Hillsdale Centennial quilt, 1898 1998 image. November 14, 1998.

Sleeve 42 (photos in Sleeve 42-60 courtesy of Marie Hanlon)

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Banner for Centennial Kickoff Picnic at Beechwood Park. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of people. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of tables. September 6, 1997.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of people. September 6, 1997.

Sleeve 43

- 1) Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of magician and young audience. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of reptile handler and audience. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of quilt. September 6, 1997.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of woman preparing food. September 6, 1997.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of man with food. September 6, 1997.

Sleeve 44

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of food area and people. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of Boy Scouts. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of two women volunteers. September 6, 1997.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", School and Council officials. N.D.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of people. September 6, 1997.

Sleeve 45

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of people. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of people. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of magician and child. September 6, 1997.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of people. September 6, 1997.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of Boy Scouts. September 6, 1997.

Sleeve 46

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of volunteers. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of man. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of volunteers. September 6, 1997.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of people. September 6, 1997.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of volunteers. September 6, 1997.

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of children. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of Elmo and volunteers. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of Barney and volunteers. September 6, 1997.

- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of quilt. September 6, 1997.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of Hillsdale Centennial Store. September 6, 1997.

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of memorial bricks. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of memorial bricks. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of volunteers. September 6, 1997.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of essays. September 6, 1997.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of people. September 6, 1997.

Sleeve 49

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of organizers. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of people. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of town officials, volunteers, and cake. September 6, 1997.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of photos. September 6, 1997.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of people. September 6, 1997.

Sleeve 50

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of Centennial Store. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of flag. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of people. September 6, 1997.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of people. September 6, 1997.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of magician and children. September 6, 1997.

Sleeve 51

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of meeting. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of police. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of people. September 6, 1997.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of Thank You letters. September 6, 1997.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of memorial bricks. September 6, 1997.

Sleeve 52

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of people and Little League. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of Volunteers. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of volunteers. September 6, 1997.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of clock. September 6, 1997.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, . September 6, 1997.

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of Police booth. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of Police booth. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of banner. September 6, 1997.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of quilts. September 6, 1997.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of textile. September 6, 1997.

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of woman. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of magician and children. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, Thank You sign. September 6, 1997.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of children and pony. September 6, 1997.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of volunteers and cake. September 6, 1997.

Sleeve 55

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of quilt. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of women and quilt. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of quilt. September 6, 1997.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of people. September 6, 1997.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of Police booth and Centennial decoration. September 6, 1997.

Sleeve 56

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of advertisement sign. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of meeting. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of Barney and volunteers. September 6, 1997.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of volunteers. September 6, 1997.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of volunteers. September 6, 1997.

Sleeve 57

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of food area. September 6, 1997.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of quilt. September 6, 1997.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Centennial Kickoff Picnic, of quilt. September 6, 1997.

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Photos of flood and damage. August 1999.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Photos of flood and damage. August 1999.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Photos of flood and damage. August 1999.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Photos of flood and damage. August 1999.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Photos of flood and damage. August 1999.

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Photos of flood and damage. August 1999.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Photos of flood and damage. August 1999.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Photos of flood and damage. August 1999.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Photos of flood and damage. August 1999.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Photos of flood and damage. August 1999.

Sleeve 60

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Photos of flood and damage. August 1999.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Photos of flood and damage. August 1999.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Photos of flood and damage. August 1999.

Sleeve 61

1) Photo, 5" x 7", Photo of Clendenny Farm. ND

Sleeve 62

1) Postcard, 3" x 5", black and white image of Hillsdale National Bank. ND

Sleeve 63

1) Postcard, 3" x 5", Colored image of Hillsdale Station Square. ND.

Sleeve 64

1) Postcard 3" x 5", Colored image of Hillsdale Main Street. ND.

Sleeve 65

1) Postcard, 4" x 6", Colored images of Hemme's Corner restaurant. ND.

Sleeve 66

1) Postcard, 4" x 6", Drawing of Park Ridge railroad station. ND.

Sleeve 67

1) Postcard, 3" x 5", Photo of the Overbrook Country Club. ND.

Sleeve 68

1) Ephemera, 2 ½" oval, drawing of Hillsdale train station area. ND.

Sleeve 69

1) Photo, 4" x 6", Photo of a photo of a band playing at Koenig's Hoffbrau. ND.

1) Photo, 3" x 4 ½", Picture of Everdell Ave from brook in Hillsdale, black and white original. 1928.

Sleeve 71

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of home in Hillsdale, colored original. ND.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of home in Hillsdale, colored original. ND.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of shed or bungalow in Hillsdale, colored original. ND.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of home in Hillsdale, colored original. ND.

Sleeve 72

1) Ephemera, 3" x 5 ½", Envelope with film negatives.

Sleeve 73

1) Ephemera, 2" x 8", Newspaper article on Bergen County grant program for local historical projects. 2005.

Sleeve 74

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of Marie Hanlon and other people inside Hillsdale Train Station, colored original. ND.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of people, colored original. ND.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of people, colored original. ND.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of Centennial Committee, colored original. ND.

Sleeve 75

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Picture of Hillsdale Christmas tree, colored original, ND.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6",

Sleeve 76

- Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of construction at the Hillsdale Ave. bridge in Hillsdale, NJ. May 31, 1986.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of construction at the Hillsdale Ave. bridge in Hillsdale, NJ. May 31, 1986.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of construction at the Hillsdale Ave. bridge in Hillsdale, NJ. May 31, 1986.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of construction at the Hillsdale Ave. bridge in Hillsdale, NJ. May 31, 1986.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of construction at the Hillsdale Ave. bridge in Hillsdale, NJ. May 31, 1986.

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of construction at the Hillsdale Ave. bridge in Hillsdale, NJ. June 1986.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of construction at the Hillsdale Ave. bridge in Hillsdale, NJ. June 1986.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of construction at the Hillsdale Ave. bridge in Hillsdale, NJ. June 1986.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of construction at the Hillsdale Ave. bridge in Hillsdale, NJ. June 1986.
- 5) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of construction at the Hillsdale Ave. bridge in Hillsdale, NJ. June 1986.

- 1) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of construction at the Hillsdale Ave. bridge in Hillsdale, NJ. June 1986.
- 2) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of construction at the Hillsdale Ave. bridge in Hillsdale, NJ. June 1986.
- 3) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of construction at the Hillsdale Ave. bridge in Hillsdale, NJ. June 1986.
- 4) Photo, 4" x 6", Miscellaneous picture of construction at the Hillsdale Ave. bridge in Hillsdale, NJ. June 1986.

Sleeve 79

- 1) Postcard, 3 ½" x 5 ½", Postcard of comic with man spanking woman with shoe with caption: It's the Gals that stay out in the moonlight that get tanned here at Hillsdale, NJ. ND.
- 2) Postcard, 3 ½" x 5 ½", Postcard of comic with man spanking woman with shoe with caption: Yes, business sure is booming; I'm even working nights at Hillsdale, NJ. ND.
- 3) Postcard, 3 ½" x 5 ½", Postcard of comic with man spanking woman with shoe with caption: The gals may be dumb but I'm here to say they ain't deaf at Hillsdale, NJ.

Small Box 2

- 1) Ephemera, 7" x 10 ½", Pascack Valley Bank and Trust Company, # 244 money bag, Hillsdale, New Jersey. ND.
- 2) Ephemera, 6" x 11", Commerce Bank money bag, Hillsdale, NJ. ND.
- 3) Ephemera, 9" x 12", Commerce Bank money bag, Hillsdale, NJ. ND.

Small Box 3

1) Ephemera, 2 ½" x 4 ½", Film slides of Hillsdale Historical Sites from the Bergen County Historical Society. 1982.

- 2) Ephemera, 3 ½" x 4", 3 ½" floppy drive disc with miscellaneous data. ND.
- 3) Ephemera, 3 ½" x 4", 3 ½" floppy drive disc with miscellaneous data. ND.
- 4) Ephemera, 3 ½" x 4", 3 ½" floppy drive disc with miscellaneous data. ND.
- 5) Ephemera, 6 ¾" x 14", 35 mm film negatives in plastic sleeve, miscellaneous. ND.
- 6) Ephemera, 3" x 12", film negatives in wax sleeve, miscellaneous. ND.
- 7) Ephemera, 3" x 10 ½", film negatives in wax sleeve, miscellaneous. ND.
- 8) Ephemera, 6" x 9", film negatives in manila envelope, miscellaneous. ND.

Keepsake Item Box 1

- 1) Ephemera, 4 ¾" x 7", Note from Margaret Wyndham to Ms. Fedden with a metal honoring Captain Fedden for xyz. June 1939.
- 2) Ephemera, 2 ½" x 4 ½", Bottle for Compound Syrup, White Pine with Tar, from Paul E. Nielsen Apothecary and Chemist in Hillsdale, NJ. ND.
- 3) Ephemera, 2" x 4 ½", Harmonica and obituary from Emile Stonkey, Hillsdale's oldest resident and soulful harmonica player. February 16, 2012.